CASE 3709: . DDllCdt.‘LOl] of KERR-
McGEFE CORPORATION for pool rules
for the AKAH NEZ-DEVONIAN POOL.




e i e iy i —— 4 e

PR

e . —_ m—— A




Docket No. 1-72

DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - JANUARY 5, 1972

9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM,
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING - SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner,

or Elvis A.

CASE 4621:

CASE 4609:

CASE 4482:

Utz, Alternate Examiner:

(Continued from the November 10, 1971 Examiner Hearing)
Application of Jack L. McClellan for a dual completion,
Chaves County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-
styled cause, seeks approval for the dual completion
(conventional) of his Bar-J Federal Well No. 1 located
in Unit E of Section 15, Township 6 South, Range 27 East,
Chaves County, New Mexico, in such a manner as to produce
oil from an undesignated Siluro-Devonian pool through
tubing and gas from the Haystack-Cisco Gas Pool through
the casing-tubing annulus.

(Continued from the November 17, 1971 Examiner Hearing)
Application of Jack L. McClellan for a unit agreement,
Chaves County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-
styled cause, seeks approval of the Sulimar-Queen Unit
Area comprising 1520 acres, more or less, of Federal lands
in Sectiors 13, 23, 24, 25, and 26 of Township 15 South,
Range 29 East, and Sections 18 and 19 of Township 15 South,
Range 30 East, Chaves County, New Mexico.

(Reopaned) :

v

CASE 3709

In the matter of Case 4482 being reopened pursuant to the
provisions of Order No. R-4093, which order established
160-acre spacing units and established a maximum gas-o0il
ratio limitation of 3,000 cubic feet of gas for each barrel
of 0il produced for the Parkway-Strawn Pool, Eddy County,
New Mexico. All interested parties may appear and show
cause why said pool should not be developed on 40-acre

or 80-acre spacing units and why the limiting gas-oil

ratio should not revert to the statewide limit of 2,000

to one,

(Reopened) :

CASE 4638:

In the matter of Case 3709 being reopened pursuant to the
provisions of Order No. R-3366-B, which order continued
80-~acre spacing for the Akah Nez-Devonian 0il Pool, San &3
Juan County, New Mexico, for an additional one~year perioqd.
All interested persons may appear and show cause why said
pool should not be developed on 40-acre spacing units.

Application of Holder Petroleum Corporation for downhole
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CASE 4639:

CASE 4640:

CASE 4641:

CASE 4642:

Docket No. 1-72
(Case 4638 continued)

and surface commingling, Roosevelt County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority

to commingle production from the Todd Lower-San Andres
Pool and the Todd Upper-San Andres Gas Pool in the well-
bores of its BA Wells Nos. 1 and 2, located respectively,
in Units A and H of Section 34, Township 7 South, Range
35 East, Roosevelt County, New Mexico. Applicant further
seeks authority to commingle, on the surface, production
from said wells prior to measurement.

Application of Great Western Drilling Company to

directionally drill, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant,

in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to drill out

its State Well No. 1, having a surface location 330 feet

from the North and East lines of Section 17, Township 16
South, Range 35 East, Townsend-Morrow Gas Pool, Lea County,
New Mexico, to a depth of approximately 8,000 feet and
whipstock the well in a southwesterly direction to a bottom-
hole location within the NE/4 of said Section 17 at a depth of

approximately 11,800 feet.

Application of Amoco Production Company for special pool rules,
Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks the promulgation of special rules for the East Gem-Yates
Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, including a provision for 80-
acre gpacing and proration units.

Application of Reserve 0Oil and Gas Company for a waterflood
expansion, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-
styled cause, seeks authority to expand its South Langlie
Jal Unit Jalmat Waterflood Project, Jalmat Oil Pool, by the
conversion of water injection of its Unit Well No. 23,
located 2310 feet from the South and West lines of Section
17, Township 25 South, Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico,

Application cf Fluid Power Pump Company for special pool
rules and a pressure maintenance project, Sandoval County,
New Mexico. Applicant, in the above~styled cause, seeks the
promulgation of special rules for the Media-Entrada Pool,
including a provision for 1l60-acre spacing and proration
units. Applicant further seeks authority to institute a
pressure maintenance project in said pool by the injection
of water into the Entrada formation through various wells
located in Sections 10, 11, 22, and 23 of Township 19 North,
Range 3 West, Sandoval County, New Mexico, and promulgation
of rules for =aid project including a procedure wherey
additional injection or production wells ai ocithodox or un-
orthodox locations may be approved administratively.
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CASE 4643: Application of Cities Service 0il Company for compulsory
pooling and unorthodox gas well location, Eddy County,
New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
an order pooling all mineral interests in the Morrow
formation underlying the N/2 of Section 19, Township 22
South, Range 27 East, South Carlsbad-Morrow Gas Pool,
Eddy County, New Mexico, to form a standard 320-~acre
proration unit for the production of gas from the Morrow
formation with said unit to be dedicated to a well to be
drilled at an unorthodox location 2173 feet from the
North line and 1200 feet from the East line of said Section
19,

CASE 4644: Application of Continental 0il Company for four non-standard
gas proration units and rededication of acreage, Lea County
New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
the rededication of acreage and the establishment of the
following-described non-standard gas proration units for
wells on its Meyer A-29 Lease in Section 29, Township 22
south, Range 36 East, Jalmat Gas Pool, Lea County, New
Mexico.

1. A 240-acre unit comprising the SE/4 and E/2
SW/4 to be dedicated to Well No. 3 in Unit N;

2. An 80-acre unit comprising the W/2 SW/4 to be
dedicated to Well No. 4 in Unit L;

3. An 80-acre unit comprising the E/2 NE/4 to
be dedicated to Well No. 5 in Unit A;

4. A 240-acre unit comprising the NW/4' and W/2
NE/4 to be dedicated to Well No. 9 in Unit E.

CASE 4563: (Continued from the December 1, 1971, Examiner Hearing)
Application of Corrinne Grace for special gas-o0il ratio
limitation and pressure maintenance project, Chaves
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks authority to produce her State Well No. 1 located
in Unit A of Section 1, Township 15 South, Range 29 East,
Double L-Queen Pool, Chaves County, New Mexico, with no
gas—-oil ratio limitation, strip the liquids, and institute
a pressure maintenance project by the injection of all
said gas back into the producing formation through her
State Well No. 2 located in Unit B of said Section 1,
Applicant further secks to transfer an oil allowable from
said Well No. 2 to said Well No. 1.
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CASE 4619:

(Continued from the December 1, 1971, Examiner Hearing)

CASE 4620:

Application of Corinne Grace for ccmpulsory pooling,
Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-
styled cause, seeks an order pooling all mineral in-
terests from the surface of the ground down to and in-
cluding the Morrow formation underlying the N/2 of
Section 25, Township 22 South, Range 26 East, which
acreage is within one mile of the South Carlsbad-Morrow
Gas Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico. Said acreage to be
dedicated to a well to be drilled to the Morrow forma-
tion at a location 1980 feet from the North and East
lines of said Section 25. Also to be considered will
be the costs of drilling said well, a charge for the
risk involved, a provision for the allocation of actual
operating costs, and the establishment of charges of
supervision of said well.

(Continued from the December 1, 1971, Examiner Hearing)

Application of Corinne Grace for compulsory pooling,

Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-

styled cause, seeks an order pooling all mineral in-
terests from the surface of the ground down to and
including the Morrow formation underlying the N/2

of Section 24, Township 22 South, Range 26 East, whic¢h
acreage is in the vicinity of the South Carlsbad-Morrow
Gas Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico. Said acreage to be
dedicated to a well to be drilled to the Morrow formation
at a location 1980 feet from the North and East lines of
said Section 24. Also to be considered will be the costs
of drilling said well, a charge for the risk involved,

a provision for the allocation of actual operating costs,
and the establishment ¢of charges for supervision of said

well.




BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE No., 3709
Order No, R-3366-C

APPLICATION OF KERR-McGEE CORPORATION
FOR SPECIAL POOL RULES, SAN JUAN COUNTY,

NEW MEXICO.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on March 1, 1972,
at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Richard L, Stamets.

NOW, on this___7th  day of March, 1972, the Commission, a
quorum being present, having considered the record and the recom-
mendations of the Examinex, and being fully advised in the
premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as reguired by
law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject

matter thereof.

(2) That by Order No. R-3366, dated January 22, 1968,
temporary Special Rules and Regulations were promulgated for the
Akah Nez-Devonian 0Oil Pool, San Juan County, New Mexico, estab-

lishing 80-acre spacing units.

(3) That pursuant to the provisions of Order No. R-3366-B,
thie case was reopened to allow the operators in the subject
pool to appear and show cause why the Akah Nez-Devonian 0il Pool
shouid not be developed on 40-acre gpacing units.

(4) That no operator in the subject ponl appeared to show
cause why the Akah Negz~Devonian Oil Pool should not be developed

on 40-acre spacing units.

(5) That it is not anticipated that additional wells will
be drilled in the subject pool.
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(6) That the operators in the subject pool have not estab-
lished that one well can efficiently and economically drain and

develop 80 acres.

{(7) That no necessity exists for the continuation of the
Special Rules and Regulations promulgated by Order No. R-3366
and that said rules should therefore be abolished.

IT I8 THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That the Special Rules and Regulations governing the
Akah Nez~Devonian Oil Pool, S8an Juan County, New Mexico, promul-
gated by Orders Nos. R~-3366, R-3366-A, and R-3366~B, are hereby

abolished.

(2) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem neces-

sary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove
designated.

e 0 RLA B, AT, AR 0 71 o Nt A £ e+ 1o e

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

—'Cmmnm;f/ C{i{man
Cf//;fé;f ! /é%f/?

g 4o, T

A, L, PORTER, Jr., M

esr/




GOVERNOR

BRUCE KING
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CHAIRMAN
STATE OF NEW MEXICO LAND COMMISSIONER

ALEX ). ARMIO
MEMBER

STATE GEOLOGIST
A. L. PORTER, JR.

P. 0. BOX 2088 . SANTA FE
873501

March 8, 1972 SECRETARY - DIRECTOR
Re: Case No. 3709
Mr. Richard S. Morris Order No. R-3366-~C
Montgomery, Federici, Andrews, Applicant:
Hannahs & Morris
Attorneys at Law Kerr-McGee

Poat Office Box 2307
Santa Fe, New Mexico
Dear Sir:

Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above-referenced
Commission order recently entered in the subject case.

Very truly yours,

D -

A. L. PORTER, Jr. ‘
Secretary-Director 4%’

ALP/ir

Copy of order also sent to:

Hobbs OCC X
Artesia OCC
Aztec OCC x

Other




BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR

© THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING3

CASE No. 370% ;
Oxrder No. R-3366~B

APPLICATION OF KERR-McGEE CORPORATION
FOP. SPECIAL POOL RULES, SAN JUAN COUNTY,
NEW MEXICO. :

A kit e s et A A g s

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

1
11

BY THE COMMISBEION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on Januery 6, 1971, :

at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Daniel 8. Nutter. f
NOW, on this___15th day of January, 1971, the Commission, a E
guorum beinyg preseni, having coneidered the testimony, ths reccrd1
and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised
in the premises, ;
I

i

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as required byl
law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the aubjcc$
t

matter thereof.

(2) That by Order No. R-3366, dated January 22, 1968,
temporary Special Rules and Regulationa were promulgated for the
Akah Nez-Devonian Oil Pool, San Juan County, New Mexico. !

(3) That by Order No. R-3366-A, dated Januarxy 13, 1969,
gald temporary Special Rules and Regulations were continued in
full force and effect for an additional two-year period. |

(4) That pursuant to the provisions of Order No. -R=3366-A,
this case was reopened to allow the operators in the subject pool
to appear and show cause why the Akah Nez-Devonian 0il Pool
should not be daeaveloped on 40-acre spacing units.




. may appear and show cause why the Akah Nez-Devonian Oil Pool
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Order No. R-3366-B

(5) That the evidence establishes that said temporary pool
rules for the Akah Nez-Devonian 0il Pool should be continued in
effect for an additional one~year pariod.

(6) That the Special Rules and Regulations promulgated by
Orders Nos. R-3366 and R-3366-A have afforded and will afford to |
the owner of each property in the pool the opportunity to produce;
his just and equitable share of the o0il in the pool. g

1

(7) That in orxder to prevent the economic loss caused by
the drilling of unneceasaxy wells, to avoid the augmentation of
riask arising from the drilling of an excessive number of wells,
to prevent reduced recovery which might result from the drilling
of too few wells, and to otherwise prevent waste and protect
correlative rights, the Special Rules and Regulaticns promulgated:
by Orders Noz. R-3366 and R~3366-A should be continued in full ‘
force and effect for an additional one-yeax period. ;

——-

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That the Special Rules and Ragulations governing the !
Akah Nez-Devonian 0il Pool, San Juan County, New Mexico, promul- |
gated by Oxders Nog. R-3366 and R-3366-A, are herxeby continued :
in full force and éffect for an additional one-year period.

(2) That this case shall be reopened at an examiner hearing.
in January, 1972, at which time the operators in the subject pool

should not be developed on 40-acre spacing units,

(3) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the

entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary,
!

t DONE at Santa PFPe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabovﬁ
Q designated. .

STATE OF NEW MEXICO ‘
OXIL CONSERVATION cgmussr.ou

é/““ pl

' /
A. L. PORTER, Jr., Membe;?& Secretary

J



] BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

i
| IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
! CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION

| COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
| THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

| ’ CAEE No. 3709
: Order No. R-3366-A
|

APPLICATION OF KERR-McGEE CORPORATION
| FOR S8PECIAL POOL RULES, SAN JUAN COUNTY,
NEW MEXICO.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

g _COMMISSION

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on January 8, 1969,
at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Daniel 8. Nutter.

NOW, on this_13th  aqay of Januaxy, 1969, the Commission, a
quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the record,
and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised
in the premises,

EINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as required by
law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject

matter thereof.

(2) That b ucrdexr No. R-3366, dated January 22, 1968,
temporary Special Rules and Regulations were promulgated for the
Axah Nez-Devonian Oil Pool, San Juan County, New Mexico.

(3) That pursuant to the provisions of Order No, R-3366,
this case was _zopenad to allow the operatoxrs in the subject pool
to appear and show cause why the Akxah Rez-Devonian Oil Pool should
not be developed on 40-acre spacing units.

(4) That the evidence establishes that the temporary pool
rules for the Akah Nexz-Devonian 0il Pool should be continued in
effect for an additional two-year period,

{(5) That the Special Rules and Regulations promulgated by
Order No., R-3366 have afforded and will afford to the owner of
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'Ordexr No. R-3366-A

;each property in the pool the opportunity to produce his just |
.and equitable share of the oil in the pool. @

; (6) That in order to prevent the aconomic loss caused by
ithe drilling of unnecessary wells, to avold the augmentation of
‘risk arising from the drilling of an excessive number of wells,

| to prevent reduced recovary which might result from the drilling
of too few wells, and to otherwise prevent waste and protect
icorrelative rights, the Special Rules and Regulations promulgated
iiby Order No. R~3366 should be continued in full force and effect
ifor an additional two years.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERE

? (1) fThat the Special Rules and Regulations governing the {
Akah Nez-Devonian 0il Pool, promulgated by Order No., R-3366, arae
hereby continued in full force and effect for an additional two
years.

f (2) That thie case shall be reopened at an examiner hearing
in January, 1971, at which time the operators in the subject pool
wuly appear and ghow cause why the Alkah NMez-Davonian 041 Peol

R

should not be developed on 40-acre spacing units.

(3) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove
designated.

STATE OF N I1CO
igl% CONS N COMMISSION
- [ SN
: DAVID F CARGO Cha rman

A, L. PORTER, Jr.,” Member & Secretary




*IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
| CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION

f

1

. NEW MEXICO,

]

' COMMISSION OF NEW MEBXICO FOR

BY THE COMMISSION:

: and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised

i matter thereof.

? promulgation of special rules and regulations for the Akah Nez-
Devonian Oil Pool, San Juan County, New Mexico, including a

BEFORE fHE OIL CONGERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE ETATE OF NEW MEXICO

THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE No, 3709
Ordex No. R-3366

APPLICATION OF KBERR~McGEE CORPORATION
FOR SPECIAL POOJL RULES, SAN JUAN COUNTY,

ORDE ¥ g C 810

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on January 10, 1968,
at Santa Fe, New Mexico, bafore Bxaminer Elvis A, Utz.

NOW, on this_22nd _day of January, 1968, the Commission, a
quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the record,

in ths premises,

EINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as regquired by
law, the Commission has juriediction of this cause and the subject

{(2) That the applicant, Kerr-McGee Coxporation, seeke the

provision for 80-acre spacing units.

(3) That in order to prevent the economic loes caused by
the drilling of unnecessary wella, to avoid the augwmentation of
risk arising from the drilling of an excessive number of wells,
to prevent reduced recovery which might result from the drilling
of too few wells, and to otherwise prevent waste and protect
correlative rights, temporary special rules and regulations
providing for 80-acre spacing units should be promulgated for

the Akah Nez~Devonian 0il Pool.
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CASE No. 3709
Order No. R=3366

{4) That the temporary special rules and reguiations
should be established for a period ot one year in order to
‘allow the operators in the subject pool to gather reservolir
information to establish the area that can be efficiently and ;
"aconomically drained and developed by one well.

\ (5) That this case shoulé be reopened at an examiner hearingg
‘in January, 1969, at which time the operators in the subject pool |
- should be preparxed to appear and show cause why the Akah Nez- f
: Devonian 0i1 Pool should not be developed on 40-acre spacing unitsé

3
T IS THEREFO 1 ;
3

. That temporary Special Rules and Regulations for the Akah
Hez—Devonian 0il Pool, San Juan County, New Mexico, are hereby
;promulgated as follows:

SPECIAL RULES AND REGULATIONS
FOR THE
) )} ¥ J

| RULE ). EBach well completed or recompleted in the Akah Nez~ |
iDevonian 0il Pool or in the Devonian formation within one mile
. thereof, and not nearer t® ox within the limits of another
‘degignated Devonian oll pool, shall be spaced, drilled, operated,
:and produced in accordance with the Srecial Rules and Regulations
‘hereinafter set forth.

. RULE 2. Xach well shall be located on a standard unit
containing 80 acres, more or less, consisting of the N/2, 8/2,
B/2, or W/2 of a quarter section; provided, however, that
'nothing contained herein shall be construed as prohibiting
‘the dxilling of a well on each o0f the quarter-quarter sections
iin the unit.

,
,I mrer e 9
RULE 2. Ths Sscrstary-Plracter of the Comission may

grant an axception to the requirements of Rule 2 without

‘notice and hearing when an application has been filed for a
,non-atandard unit comprising a quarter-gquarter section or

{lot or the unorthodox size or shape of the tract is due to i
‘a variation in the subdivision of the survey. All operators
ioffsetting the proposed non-standard unit shall be notified
i0of the application by registered or certified mail, and the
-appli-ation eghall gtate that such notice has been furnished.

J
l
|
|
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The Secretary-Director may approve the application upon receipt
of written waivers from all offset operators or if no offset

- operator has entered an objection to the formation of the non-

standard unit within 30 days after the Secretary-Director has

. received the application. S

- to a quarter-quarter section line.

. application has been filed for an unorthodox location necessitated
" by topographical conditions or the recompletion of a well previ-
 ously drilled to another horizon. All operators offsetting the

- proposed location shall be notified of the application by ;
| registered or certified mail, and the application shall state

' that such notice has been furnished. The Secretary-Director

. may approve the application upon receipt of written waivers from
. all operators offsetting the proposed location or if no objection
' to the unorthodox location has been entered within 20 days after

allowable purposes, and in the event there is more than one
:well on an 80~acre proration unit, the coperator wmay produce
i the allowable amsigned to the unit from the wells on the unit

;in any proportion.

"unit shall beax the same ratio to a standard allocwable as the

' the Agtec District Office of the Commission in writing of the
. name and location of the well on or before February 1, 1968,

RULE 4. Each well shall be located no closer than 330 feet

RULE 5. The Secretary-Director may grant an exception to
the requirements of Rule 4 without notice and hearing when an ;

the Secretary-~Director has received the application.

RULE 6. A standard proration unit (79 through 81 acres)
shall be assigned an 80~acre proportional factor of 2.00 for

The allowable assighed to a non-standard proration

acreage in such non-standard unit bears ¢ 80 acres.

1T _IS FURTHER ORDERED:

{1) That the locations of all wells presently drilling to
or completed in the Akan Nez-~PDevonian Oil Pool or in the Devonian
formation within one mile thereof are hereby approved; that the
operator of any well having an unorthodox location shall notify

_ (2) That each well presently drilling to or completed in
' the Akah MNez-Devonian Oil Pool or in the Devonian formation within
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Order No. R-3366

one mile thereof shall receive a 40-acre allowable until a #orm
C-102 dedicating 80 acres to ths well has been filed with the

Commission.

{3) That this case shall be reopened at an examiner hearing
in January, 1969, at which time the operators in the subject pool
- may appear and show cause why the Akah Nez-Devonian Oil Pool

should not be developed on 40-acre spacing units.

B
¢
i
P
i
:
!
1
R
i
i
{
!
b

: (4) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
f entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem neces-
. sary. ]

, DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove
 designated.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO

P ciﬁr 32 COMMISSION |

DAVID F. CARGO Ch irman

Py ]

W'“’ 7
. . W/h
A, L. PORTER, Jr., Meftber & Seclretary

gesr/




GOVERNOR
DAVID F. CARGO
CHAIRMAN

State of Netw Mexico

®il Qonservation (‘Iummwmun
LAND COMMI|SSIONER S$TATE GEOLOGIST i
°”";§3:a°én""' sccAr;:L;AP:vnr ::4::1"0»1 [
P. O, BOX 2088 ‘
SANTA FE .
January 13, 1969
Mr. Richard S. Morris Re: Case No. 3709
Montgomery, Federici, Andrews, Ordexr No. R-3366-A -

Hannahs & Morris

Attorneys at Law - 5&&&0
Post Office Box 23090CK=.T hEES

Santa Fe, New Mexico ? ‘: 2 20

_ Dear Sir:

Applicant:

Kerr-McGee Corporation

: Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above-referenced. COm- L
i mission order recently entered in the subject case.

Very truly yours,

M G

A. L. PORTER, Jr.
Secretary-~Director

ALP/ir
. Carbon copy of drder also sent to:

Hobbs ocCc___X
_Artesia OCC

: Aztec OCC X

_ Other,

DOCKET TS 2D
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PCURLPN
R A O1L CONSERVATION COMMISSION
k. % 5 STATE OF NEW MEXICO
T et & P. ©. BOX 2088 - SANTA PE
2. ',‘.“l"".' ’ e7801

January 18, 1971

Mr. Owen Lopez

Montgomery, Federici, Andrews, Hannahs

& Morris

Attorneys at Law
Post Office Box 2307
Santa Fe, New Mexico
Dear 8ir:

Re: Case No.

GOVERNOR
DAVID F. CARGO
CHAIRMAN

LAND COMMISBIONER
ALEX J. ARMIJO
MEMBER

STATK @SOLOSIST
A. L. PORTER., JN.
SECRETARY . DIRECTOM

Order Ko.

R-3366-B

Applicant:

Kerr-McGee Corporation

Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above-referenced Corwmmis-
sion oxder recently antered in the subject case.

ALP/ix
Copy of order also sent to:

Hiobbs 0OCC X
Artesia OCC
Aztec OCC

Otherx

A. L. PORTER, Jr.
Secretary-Director




Docket No. 5-72

DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - MARCH 1, 1972

9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM,
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING - SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Richard L. Stamets, Examiner,
or Daniel S. Nutter, Alternate Examiner:

CASE 4668: 1In the matter of the hearing cal led by the 0il Conserva-
tion Commission on its own motion to consider instituting
gas prorationing in the South Carlsbad-~Morrow and South
Carlsbad~-Strawn Gas Pools, Eddy County, New Mexico. The
Commission will consider limiting gas production from the
South Carlsbhbad-Morrow and South Carlsbad-Strawn Gas Pools
in Eddy County, New Mexico, to reasonable market demand
and to the capacity of gas transportation facilities.

The Commission will also consider methods for allocating
the allowable production among the gas wells in the pools.

CASE 4563: (Continued from the February 2, 1972 Examiner Hearing)
Application of Corinne Grace for special gas-oil ratio
limitation and pressure maintenance project, Chaves County,
New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause seeks
authority to produce her State Well No. 1 located in Unit
A of Section 1, Township 15 South, Range 29 East, Double
L-Queen Pool, Chaves County, New Mexico, with no gas-oil
ratio limitation, strip the liquids, and institute a
pressure maintenance project by the injection of all said
gas back into the producing formation through her State Well
No. 2 located in Unit B of said Section 1. Applicant further
seeks to transfer an oil allowable from said Well No. 2 to
said Well No. 1. -

CASE 4619: (Continued from the February 2, 1972, Examiner Hearing)
Application of Corinne Grace for compulsory pooling, Eddy
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks an order pooling all mineral interests from the
surface ot the ground down toc and including the Morrow
formation underlying the N/2 of Section 25, Township 22
South, Range 26 East, which acreage is within one mile
of the South Carlsbad-Morrow Gas Pool, Eddy County,

New Mexico. Said acreage to be dedicated to a well to

be drilled to the Morrow formation at a location 1980

feet from the North and East lines of said Section 25.

Also to be considered will be the costs of drilling said
well, a charge for the risk involved, a provision for the
allocation of actual operating costs, and the establishment

CASE 4620: (Continued from the February 2, 1972, Examiner Hearing)
Application of Corinne Grace for compulsory pooling, Eddy
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled
cause, sgseeks an order pooling all mineral interests
from the surface of the ground down to and including the

Ao
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{Case 4620 continued)

Morrow formation underlying the N/2 of Section 24,
Township 22 South, Range 26 East, which acreage is

in the vicinity of the South Carlsbad-Morrow Gas

Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico, Said acreage to be
dedicated to a well to be drilled to the Morrow

formation at a location 1980 feet from the North and
East lines of said Section 24. Also to be considered
will be the costs of drilling said well, a charge for the
risk involved, a provision for the allocation of actual

//// operating costs, and the establishment of charges of
//, supervisicn of said well.
s
{( CASE 3709: (Continued from the January 5, 1972, Examiner Hearing)
(Reopened)

In the matter of Case 3709 being reopened pursuant to the
provisions of Order No. R-3366-B, which order continued
80-acre spacing for the Akah Nez-Devonian 0il Pool, San
Juan County, New Mexico, for an additional one-year period.
All interested persons may appear and show cause why

said pool should not be developed on 40-acre spacing units,

CASE 4669: In the matter of the hearing called by the 0il Conservation
Commission on its own motion to permit El Paso Natural
Gas Company to appear and show cause why it should not
take immediate action to repair each of the five following
dual completions in such a manner as to prevent communica-
tion between zones in the well-bores:

San Juan 27-4 Unit #30
N-32-27N-4W, Rio Arriba

San Juan 27-5 Unit #31
A-24-27N-5W, Rio Arriba

Bolack C #14
B-30-27N-8W, San Juan

Huerfano Unit #60
M-4-26N-9W, San Juan

Allican TInii #4177
K-24-32N-7W, San Juan
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CASE 4674: Application of Hanagan Petroleum Corporation for an
unorthodox gas well location, Eddy County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval
of an unorthodox gas well location for its Millman Deep
Well No. 1 located 660 feet from the North line and
1924 feet from the East line of Section 4, Township 19
South, Range 28 East, undesignated Morrow gas pool,
Eddy County, New Mexico, with the E/2 of said Section
4, to be dedicated to the well.

CASE 4670: Application of BTA 0Oil Producers for a special gas-
0il ratio limitation, Lea County, New Mexico. Appli-
cant, in the above-styled cause, seeks as an exception
to Rule 506 of the Commission Rules and Regulations,

a limiting gas-o0il ratio of 10,000 cubic feet of gas
per barrel of oil for the Vada-Pennsylvanian Pool,
Lea County, New Mexico.

CASE 4671: Application of V. F. Vasicek and J. M. Fullinwider,
dba V-F Petroleum for compulsory poocling, Lea County,
New Mexico. Applicants, in the above-styled cause,
seek an order pooling all mineral interests from the
surface of the ground down to and including the Wolfcamp
formation underlying the SE/4 SW/4 of Section 1, Town-
ship 15 South, Range 36 East, Lea County, New Mexico,
to form a standard oil proration unit to be dedicated
to a well to be drilled at a standard location on said
unit. Also to be considered will be the costs of
drilling said well, a charge for the risk involved, a
provision for the allocation of actual operating costs,
and the establishment of charges for supervision of
gaid well,

CASE 4672: Application of Paul M. Mershon, Jr., and Vincent Shryack
for compulsory pooling, Eddy County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order
pooling all mineral interests from the surface of the
ground down to and including the Morrow formation under-
lying the W/2 of Section 15, Township 17 South, Range
29 East, Grayburg-Morrow Gas Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico,
to form a standard 320-acre unit for the production of
agags to be dedicated to a well to he drilled at a standard
location for said unit. Also to be considered will be
the costs of drilling said well, a charge for the risk




Examiner Hearing - March 1, 1972

-4~

CASE 4508:

Docket No. 5-72

(Case 4672 continued)

involved, a provision for the allocation of actual
operating costs, and the establishment of charges
for supexrvision of said well.

(Reogened)'

CASE 4673:

In the matter of Case 4508 being reovened pursuant

to the provisions of Order No. R-4117, which order
established special rules and regulations for the
Warren-Devonian Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, in-
cluding a provision for 80-acre spacing units, All
interested persons may appear and show cause why said
pool should not be developed on 40-acre spacing units.

Application of Fluid Power Pump Company for two non-
standard oil proration units, Sandoval County,

New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks approval for two 160-acre non-standard oil
proration units in Township 19 North, Range 3 West,
Media-Entrada 0il Pool, Sandoval County, New Mexico,
said units comprising acreage as follows:

1. S/2 NW/4 and N/2 SW/4 of Section 14

2, S/2 NE/4 and N/2 SE/4 of Section 15
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ca ki . 5 . PR D R N .
The following cases will be heard before Daniel S, N(tter,*Examlner, or

‘ ’

A. L. Porter, Jr., Alternate Examiner:

CASE 4016:

T

P

;Abpiication of American Trading aha Prodiiction Corporation
for a dual completion, IL.ea County, New Mexico. ‘Applicant,

in the above-styled cause, seeks approval for the dual
completion ({conventional) of its Southeast lL.ea Unit Well No.
2 located in Unit L of Section 25, Township 20 South, Range
35 East, Lea County, New Mexico, in sudh a manner as ‘tc -

(J_permit the production ‘of gas from &n undesignated Wolfcamp

V4

gas pool and gas from an undesi§hatéd“ﬁ8§fow gas ‘pool irough

“parallel strings of tubing.

<</CASE 3709: (Reopened)

~

..In the matter of Case No. 3709 being reopened pursuant to the

" provisions of Order No. R-3366, which ‘ofder established '80-acre

.spacing units for the Akah Nez-Devonian 0il Pool, San Juan

A”County, New Mexico, for a period of onée” dar. All interested

CASE 4017:

CASE 4018:

parties may appear and show cause why $aid pool should not be
developed on 40-acre spacing units. 7

Application of Corinne Grace for compulSbry pboling, Eddy Count::

N

" underlying Section 8, ‘Township 21°80utid® Range 24 East, North

New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an
grder pooling all mineral interests in the Morrow formation

Indian Hills-Morrow Gas Pool, Eddy County, New Merico. Said
acreage to be dedicated to a well to be drilled in the SE/4

of said Section 8. Also to be considered will be the costs

of drilling said well, a charge for the risk invdélved, a provi-
sion for the allocation of actual operating costs, and the
establishment of charges for supervision of said 'well.

Application of Solar 0il Company for a dual completion, Lea
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause
seeks approval for the dual completion (conventional) of its
Fanning "B" Well No., 1 located in Unit A of Section 33, Tow:-
ship 23 South, Range 37 East, Lea County, New NMexico, %o
produce oil from the Teague~Blinebry and undesi - = 7 "ubbe-
Drinkard Pools through parallel strings of tu-i-
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CASE 4019:

CASE 4020:

CASE 4015:

Docket No. 1-69

Application of Sinclair 0il Corporation for salt water
injection, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above
styled cause, seeks authority to inject produced salt water
into the Yates formation in the perforated interval from
approximately 3860 feet to 4050 feet in its Mescalero Ridge
Unit Well No. 2 located in Unit B of Section 28, Township
19 South, Range 34 East, Quail Ridge~Yates Pool, Lea County,
New Mexico.

‘Application of Burk Royalty Company for salt water disposal,
Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled
cause, seeks authority to dispose of produced salt water into
the Yates formation in the perforated interval from 3564 to
3585 feet in its Hanson "C" Well No. 4 located in Unit K of
Section 23, Township 20 South, Range 34 East, Lynch Yates-
Seven Rivers Pool, Lea County, New Mexico. SERE

{Continued from December 27, 1968, Examiner Hearing)

Application of Wilson 0il Company for salt water disposal, Lea
County, New Mexico, Applicant, in the above-styled cause,

gseeks authority to dispose of produced salt water into the vates-
Seven Rivers formations, Wilson Yates-Seven Rivers Pool, Lea
County, New Mexico, through the following six wells:

TOWNSHIP 21 SOUTH, RANGE 34 EAST
Wilson State Well No. 9 located in Unit F of Section 13;

Shell State Well No. 13 located in Unit H of Section 13;
Wilson State Well No. 8 located in Unit O of Section 13;
Wilson State Well No. 20 located in Unit B of Section 23;
Wilson State Well No. 21 located in Unit J of Section 23;

TOWNSHIP 21 SOQUTH, RANGE 35 EAST

Wilson State Well No. 1-A located in Unit G of Section 7;

Applicant further seeks an administrative procedure whereby
other wells in said pool may be approved for disposal purposes
without the requirement of notice and hearing.
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CASE 4010:

CASE 4013:

(Continued from December 27, 1968, Examiner Hearing)

Application of John H. Trigg for a waterflood project, Eddy
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks authority to institute a waterflood project by the injec-
tion of water into the Grayburg-San Andres formations through
his Empire "J" Federal Well No., 1 lccated in Unit P of Section
1, Township 18 South, Range 26 East, Red L.ake Grayburg-San
Andres Pool, Eddy County, New Mexito.

(Continued from December 27, 1968, Examiner Hearing)

Application of Redfern Development Corporation and Wil-Mc¢ 0il
Corporation for salt water disposal, Lea County, New Mexico.
Applicants, in the above-styled cause, seek authority to dispose
of produced salt water into the San Andres formation in the in-
terval from approximately 4042 feet. to 4179 feet in the Wil-Mc
State "K" Well No. 1l,located in Unit O of Section 11, Township
10 South, Range 32 East, Mescalero-San Aanes Pool, Lea County,
New Mexico. (The above perforated interval is in lieu of the
originally advertised interval from 4200 feet to 4300 feet.)
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Re: Case No. 3709
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Dear Sir:

Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above-referenced Com-
mission order recently entered in the subject case.

Very truly yours,
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Secretary~Director
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IN REPLY REFER TO:

UNITED STATES
DEPARTMENT OF THE INTERIOR

GEOLOGICAL SURVEY

~ Draver 1357

M/ Roswell, New Mexico 88201
« January 9, 1968
Lt St el " .
,lz Aetod. ov A dAAMl«X» % M }

Kerr-~MeCee Corporation
215 Petroleun Center Nuilding
Farminpton, New Mexico 87401

Attention: Mr, C, D, Willtams

Centlenen?

Re have raviewed the application furnished by your letter of
December 20, 1967 calling for the establisbment of special
rules and regulations for the Akah~Nez~Devonian oil pool, San
Juan County, New Mexico. Based upon information furnished by
the completion of your well Ro. 1 Navajo J in the NEMNEY

sec. 23, To 23 N., R. 20 Y., the proposed rules and regulations
provide for 80 acre well apacing and an 80 acre proration
factor for allowvable purposes,

This office offars no chiections to the rules and regulations
as proposed,

Sincerely yours,
(0R16. S6D.) JOHMN A. ARNDERSON

JOuN A, ANDERSON
Regtionnl N1l & <Cas Supervisor

cce
Farmington
MMOCC - Santa Fe‘(

MAIN OFFIGE

6 Jan 10 P



BEFORE THE NEW MEXICO OIL
CONSERVATION COMMISSION

APPLICATION OF KERR-McGEE CORPORATION

FOR ESTABLISHMENT OF SPECIAL RULES

AND REGULATIONS IN THE AKAUIl-NEZ-

DEVONIAN OIL POOL, SAN JUAN COUNTY, N.M. Case No,

“\ AN L

APPLICATION

Comes_now Kerr;McGee Corporation by its attorneys and applies to thg
New Mexico 0il Conservat;on Commiséion for an order establishing special
rules and regulations governing spacing development and production in the
Akah-Nez-Devonian 0il Pool, San Juan Coﬁnty, Néw Mexico, and in support
of its application, states:

1. The Akah-Nez-Devénian 0il Pool Qas discovefed in November, 1967,
by Kerr-McGee Corporation's Navajo "J" No. 1 Well located 790 feet from
the north line and 790 feet from the east line of Section 23, T.23 N., R,
20 W., San Juan County, New Mexico,

2, The producing formation in the said Navajo "J" No. 1 Well is the
McCracken sand ;f Devonian age in.the interval from 3,974 fect to 4,052
feet, as shown on the Schlumberger Induction-Electrical Log which is
attached to this application. The perforated interval is from 3,982 feet
to 4,008 feet and 4,018 féet to 4,028 feet,

3. On November 19, 1967, the said NaQajo."J" No.‘l Well tested on
pump 160 Sarrels of o0il and 61.7 barrels of water with a gas-oil ratio of
109 cubic feet of-gés per barrei of oil.

- ‘ o 4, A hearing has been scheduled by the Commission for December 15,
1967, to consider the creation of a new oil pool based upon this dis-
covery well, and aesignation of the pool as the Akah-Nez-Devonian Oil
Pool,

5. The evidence presently availahle from the said Navajo '"J" No, 1

.Well indicates that one well in the proposed Akah-Nez-Devonian 0il Pool

can efficiently and economically drain and develop an area of at least

éighty acres,

6. Kerr-McGee Corporation proposes the establishment of special

rules and regulations in the Akah-Nez-Devonian 0Oil Pool, including

DOGKET MAILED




provisions for eighty-acve oil proration units, well spacing in either
quarter-quarter section of the proration unit no closer than 330 fect to

a quarter-quarter section linc, an eighty-acre proportional factor for
allowable purposes of 2.0, and application of the special rules and reg- .
ulations to all wells within the horizontal limits of the pool, as defined
by Commission order as the result of the hearing on Decembgr 15, 1967, and
within one mile thegeof.

7. Establishment of special rules and regulations as requested by
this appiication will prevent waste and protect co;relative rights,

8. The said Navajo "J" No. 1 Well is locgted upon lands owned by
the Navajo Tribe of Indians, and all lands offsetting thg said well like-
wise are owned by the Navajo Tribe of Indians. The ownership of leaschold
interests in lands'offsetéing and in the vicinity of the said well are
as shown on the plat attached to thfs application,

WHEREFORE, Kerr-McGee.Corporaéion requests that the New Mexico 0il
Conservétion Commiséion set this applicétidn for hearing before the
Commission or one of its examiners and that the Commissign enter.{ts order
establishing special rules and regulations for the Akgh-Nei-Devonian 0il

Pool as requested in this application,

MONTGOMERY, FEDERICI & ANDREWS

P, 0. Box 2307

Santa Fe, New Mexico
Attorneys for Kerr-McGee
Corporation, Applicant

I P Y T T R A ar e




SPECIAL RULES AND REGULATIONS FOR
THE AKAH-NEZ-DEVONIAN OIL POOL

RULE 1. Each well completed or recompleted in the Akah-Nez Oil
Pool or in the Devonian formation within the defincd vertical limits of
said pool and within onc mile thereof, and not necarer to or within the
limits of another designated Devonian oil pool, shall be spaced, drilled,
operated, and produced in accordance with the Special Rules and Regu-
lations herecinafter set forth,

RULE 2. . Each well shall be located on a standard unit containing 80
acres, more or less, consisting of the N/2, S/2, E/2, or W/2 of a govern-
mental quarter section; provided, however, that nothing contained herein
shall be construed as prohibiting the dritiing of a well on each of the
quarter-quarter sections in the unit.

RULE 3., The Secretary=Director of the Commission may grant an
exception to the requircements of Rule 2 without notice and hearing when
an application has been filed for a-non-standard unit comprising a govern-
mental quarter-quarter section or lot, or the unorthodox size or shape of
the tract is due to a variation in the legal subdivision of the United
States Public Land Surveys, All operators offsetting the proposed non-
standard unit shall be notified of the application by registered or
certified mail, and the application shall state that such notice has been
furnished. The Secretary-Director may approve the application upon receipt
of written waivers from all offset operators or if no offset operator has
entered an cbjection to the formation of the non-standard unit within 30
days after the Secretary-Director has received the application.

RULE 4, Each well shall be located no cioser than 330 feet to a
governmental quarter-quarter section line,

RULE 5, The Secretary-Director may grant an exceptxon to the re-
quirements of Rule 4 without notice and hearing when an application has
been filed for an unorthodox location necessitated by topographical con-

"ditions or the recompletion of a well previously drilled to another

horizon. All operators offsetting the proposed location shall be notified
cf the application by registered or certified mail, and the application
shall state that such notice has been furnished, The Secretary-Director
may approve the application upon receipt of written waivers from all o-
perators offsetting the proposed location or if no objection to the
unorthodox location has been entered with 20 days after the Secretary-
Dlrector has received the application,

KULE 6. A standard proration unit (79 through 81 acres) ohall be
assigned an 80-acre proportional factor of 2,00 for allowable purposes,
and in the event there is more than one well on an 80-acre proration unit,
the operator may produce the allowable assigned to the unit from the wells
on the unit in any proportion. The allowable assigned to a non-standard
proration unit shall bear the same ratio to, a.standard allowable as. the
acreage in such non-standard unit bears to 80 acres.
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Wednesday, January 10, 1968 Examiner Hearing Docket No. 1-68
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CASE 3246:

Order No. K~3179-A, Temporary Rules, Vada-Pennsylvanian

Pool, be adopted and made permanent for the above-described
area or, in the alternative, that the above-described land

be deleted from the Lane-Pennsylvanian and Middle-lLane
Pennsylvanian Pools and the Vada-Pennsylvanian Pool be extended
to include said lands therein.

(Reopened)

" CASE 3709:

In the matter of Case No. 3246 being reopened pursuant to the
provisions of Order No. R-2935-A, which order extended special
pool rules for the Mesa Queen Pcol, Lea and Eddy Counties, New
Mexico. All interested parties may appear and show cause why the
gas-liquid ratio limitation of 5,000 cubic feet of gas per barrel
of liquid hydrocarbons should not be reduced and why the special
rules and regulations should not be dis¢ontinued.

Application of Kerr-McGee Corporation for special pool rules,
San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled
cause seeks the promulgation of special pool rules for the Akah
Nez-Devonian 0il Pool, San Juan County, New Mexico, including
a provision for 80-acre o0il proration units.

CASE 3252 (Reopened)

In the matter of Case No. 3252 being reopened pursuant to the
provisions of Order No. R-2917-A, which order extended 640-acre
spacing units for the McMillan-Morrow Gas Pool, Eddy County,
New Mexico, for a period of 18 months. All interested parties
may appear and show cause why said pool should not be developed

on 320-acre spacing units.
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The following cases will be heard before Elvis A. litz, Examiner, or Daniel S.
Nutter, Alternate Examiner:

CASE 3690: = (Continued from the November 23, 1967, Examiner Hearing)

Application of Roger C. Hanks, Ltd., for special pool rules,

Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks the promulgation of special pool rules for the Bar-U
Pennsylvanian Pool, Lea County, New Mexicco, including a provision
for 160-acre spacing units ‘and the establishment of 80-acre
allowables for said 160-acre units.

CASE 3707: Application of William B. Barnhili for a dual completion, Lea
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
approval for the dual completion (convenitional) of his Keochane
Well No., 1 located in Unit N of Section 6, Township 20 Scuth,
Range 38 East, Lea County, New Mexicc, to produce o©il from the
Skaggs-Grayburg and undesignated Blinebry pcol through parallel
strings of tubing.

CASE 3708: Application of BTA 0il Producers for special area rules, Lea
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, sSeeks
the promulgation of special rules for that area of Lea County,

New Mexico, including the Vada-Pennsyivanian, Lane-Pennsylvanian,
and a portion of the Middle Iane-Pennsylvanian Pcols, and described

as follows:

TOWNSHIP 9 SCUTH, RANGE 33 LCAST
Section 36: All

TOWNSHIP 9 SOUTH, RANGE 34 EAST
Sections 15 through 22, and 27 through 33: All

TOWNSHIP 10 SCUTH, RANGE 33 EAST
Sections 1, 2, 3, i0, 11 and 12: All
N/2 Section 133

N/2 Sectdion 143

N/2 Section 15;

TOWNSHIP 10 SCUTH, RANGE 34 EAST
Sections 4 through 9: Ail '
N/2 Section 16;
N/2 Section 17;
N/2 Section 18;

Applicant proposes the adoption of 160-acre proration units for
the above~described area, or within one mile thereof, for the
Bough "C" zone of the Pennsylvanian formation with each proration
unit to be assigned an 80-acre proportional factor of 4.77 for

allowable purposes.
Applicant proposes that the rules presently contained in Commission




Docket No. 1-71

DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARINC - WEDNESDAY - JANUARY 6, 1971

9 A.M. - OTL CONSERVATICN CCMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM,
STATE LAND CFFICE BUTILDING - SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner, or Blvis A.
Utz, Alternate Examiner:

Continued from the November 18, 1970, Examiner Hearing

Application of Roger C. Hanks for compulsory pooling, Lea County,
New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order
pooling all mineral interests in the Pennsylvanian formation under-
1ying the NE/4 cof Section 18, Tcwnship 9 South, Range 36 East, Vada-
Pennsylvanian Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, said acreage to be
dedicated to applicant's Pord Federal Well No. 1 located in the
NW/4 NE/4 of Section 18. RAlsoc to be considered will be the costs

of drilling said well, a charge for the risk involved, a provision
for the allocation of actual operating ccsts, and the establishment
of charges for supervision of said well.

Application of Gulf 0il Corporation for a waterflood expansion, Lea
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
authority to expand its Northwest Bumont Unit Waterflood Project,
Eumont Pocl, by the conversion to water injection of thirteen
additicnal wells in Sections 26, 27, 33, and 34, of Township 19 South,
Range 36 East, Lea County, New Mexicc.

In the matter of Case No. 3786 being recpened pursuant to the provi-
sions of Order No. R-3437-A, which order extended for a period of

18 months the special rules and regulations for the North Paduca-
Delaware Pool, Lea County, New Mexico. All interested persons may
appear and show cause why the gas-liquid ratio limitation of 3,000
cubic feet of gas per barrel of liquid hydrocarbons should not be
reduced and why the special rules and regulations should not be

CASE 4463:

CASE 4477:

CASE 3786: (Reopened):
discontinued.

CASE 4455:

Continued from the November 18, 1970, Examiner Hearing

In the matter of the hearing called by the 0il Conservation Commission
for the creation of a new o0il pool and for the assignment of a dis-
covery allowable, Sandoval County, New Mexico. The Commission, at the
request of Refiners Petroleum Corporation, will consider the creation
of & new oil pool for the producticn of oil from the Dakota formation
comprising the NE/4 of Section 25, Township 22 North, Range 3 West,”
Sandoval County, New Mexico, said pool having been discovered by said
corporationts Cuba Union Well No. 1 located in Unit A of said Section
25. 'Also to be considered will be the assignment of approximately
34,390 barrels of discovery allowable to said well.
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CASE 4478:;

CASE 4473:

CASE 4480:

CASE 4481:

CASE 4482:

e

e

CASE 3709. (Reopenad)

Application of Refiners Petroleum Corporation tfor the creation of a new
cil pool and special rules thnerefcr, 3Jandoval County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-s*tyled cause, seeks the creation of a new pool
for the production of o0il from the Graneros-Dakota formation for its
Cuba-Union Well No. 1 locatec in Unit A of Section 25, Township 22 North,
Range 3 West, 3andoval County, New Mexico, and for the promulgation of
special rules therefor, including a provisions for 160-acre spacing units.

Application of Eastland Uil Company for the creaticon of a new pool,
assignment of discovery allowable, ana special pool rules, Eddy County,
New Mexico. Applicani, in the above-styled cause, seeks creation of a
new pcol for the production of 0il from the Grayburg and San Andres
formations for its Arco Pederal Well No. 1 located in the NW/4 NW/4 of
Section 5, Township 18 South. Range 31 Eas®t, Eddy County, New Mexico,
and for the assigmment of an o0il discovery allcwable to said well.
Applicant further seeks the aduption of special pool rules to provide
for a limiting gas-cil ratio of 5,000 to one.

Application of Coastal States Gas Producing Company for expansion of a
unit area, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks authority to expand the Flying "M" (San Andres) Unit Area,
authorized by Order No. R-3220, to include some 879 acres, more or less,
of Federal, State and Fee lands in Townships 9 and 10 South, Range 33
East, Flying "M" San Andres Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.

Application of Delaware-BApache Corporation for a non-standard proration
unit, Roosevelt County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks approval for an 80-acre non-standard o0il proration unit comprising
the SW/4 NE/4 and NW/4 SE/4 of Section 20, Township 8 South, Range 38
East, Bluitt-San Andres Associated Pool, Roosevelt County, New Mexico,

to be dedicated to a well to be drilled at a standard location in the

SW/4 NE/4 of said Section 20.

Application of the Petroleum Corporation for the creation ¢f a new -
pool, special rules therefor, and exceptions to Orders Nos. R-3221 and
R-4070, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks the creation of a new Strawn oil pool for its Petco State Well

No. 1 located in Unit P of Section 26, Township 19 South, Range 29

East, Eddy County, New Mexico, and for the promulgation of special rules
therefor, including provisions for 160-acre spacing units and a limiting
gas-oil ratio of 4000 cubic feet of gas per barrel of oil. Applicant
further seeks exceptions to Crders Nos. R--3221 and R-4070, respectively,
to permit the dispousal of water produced by said well in an unlined
surface pit and to flare gas prcduced by sadid well,

St

In the matter of Case 3709 being reopened pursuant to the provisions
of Order No. R-3366-A, which order extended 80-acre spacing units for
the 8kah Nez-Devonian 0il Pool, San Juan County, New Mexico, for a
period of two years. All interested persons may appear and show cause
why said pocl should not be developed on 40-acre spacing units.
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CASE 4483:

CASE 4484:

CABE 4485:

CASE 44€6:

CASE 4488:

Docke® YNo. 1-71

Application of Pubco Petroleum Corporation for a unit agreement,

Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
approval of the Kemnitz-Lower Wolfcamp Fast Unit Area comprising the
SW/4 and W/2 SE/4 of Section 22, the E/2 NW/4 of Section 27, and the
E/2 NE/4 of Section 28, Township 16 South, Range 34 Bast, Kemnitz-
Lower Wolfcamp Pool, Lea County, New Mexico,

The application of the Cil Censervation Commission upon its ‘own motion
for an order granting an excepticn to the ninth paragraph of Chapter
IT, Section 2 of Order No. R-332-F to permit shutting in gas wells for
the required shut-in test at some period during the 1971 test season
other than immediately following the 7-day deliverability flow test;
further to permit measuring the shut-in test pressure during the 8th

to 15th day of shut-in of the well rather than on the 8th day as
presently required. ‘The abcve exceptions would be for the 1971 annual
deliverability test season only and would be applicable to all wells

in San Juan, Rio Arriba, McKinley, and Sandoval Counties, New Mexico,
subject to the testing requiremenits of Chapter II of Order No. R-333-F.

Application: of Continental 0il Company for a non-standard gas prora-
tion unit, Lea County, New Mexicc. Applicant, in the above-styled
cause, seeks the establishment of a 240-acre non-standard gas$ proration
unit comprising the NW/4 NW/4, S/2 NW/4, NE/4 SW/4, and S/2 SW/4 of
Section 1, Township 25 South, Range 36 East, Jalmat Gas Pool, Lea
County, New Mexico, to be dedicated to its Wells "A" Wells Nos. 2 and
7, located, respectively, in Units E and F of said Section 1. Appli-
cant further seeks authority to prcduce the allowable assigned to

said unit from either of said wells in any proportion.

Application of Continental 0Oil Company for a waterflcod expansion,
Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
authority to expand its langlie-Mattix Jack A-29 waterflood project,

" Langlie-Mattix Pool, by the drilling of an additional injection well

at an orthodox location in the SW/4 NW/4 of Section 29, Township 24
South, Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico.

Application of Pennzoil United, Inc., for compulcory pooling, Eddy
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an'
order pooling all mineral interes$ts in the Strawn formation underlying
the W/2 of Section 6, Township 23 South, Range 27 BEast, South Carlsbad
Strawn Gas Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico, said acreage to be dedicated
to a well in the W/2 of said Section 6. Also to be considered will

be the cost of drilling said well, a charge for the risk involved, a
provision for the allocation of actual operating costs, and the
establishment of charges fer supervision of said well.

Application of Resler and Sheldon for downhole commingling, Lea County,
New Mexico. Applicants, in the above-stylied cause, seek approval for
the downhole commningling or gas ana liquids produced from the Jailmat
Gas Pool and oil and gas produced from the Langlie-Mattix Oil Pool
through™ & commmon "string of tubing in their Steeler Well No. 1 locgted
in Unit L of Section 20, Township 23 Scuth, Range 37 Bast, Lea County,

New Mexico.
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MR, UT%: Case 3709,

MR. HATCH: Case 3709. Application of XKerr-McGee
Corporation forxr special pool rules, San Juan County, New
Mexico.

MR, MORRIS: I am Dick Morris of Montgomery,
Federici, Andrews, Hannahs and Morris, Santa Fe, appearing
on behalf of the apvrlicant Kerr-McGee Corporation. We will
have two witnesses, Mr. John Barwin, Mr. Xvan Geddie and
ask that they both stand and be sworn at this time. We may
have a third witness, Mr, Bill Stauss.

(Witness sworn.)
( Applicant's Exhibits 1 through

8 marked for identification.)

JOHN BARWIN

called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, was

examined and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. MORRIS:

Q Mr. Barwin, please state your name, where you reside,
by whom you are employed and in what capacity?

A My name is John Barwin, I am employed by the
Kerr-McGee Corporation in the capacity of senior geologist

in Amarillo, Texas.

MR. UTZ: Would you spell that name for the




reporter and me?
MR. BARWIN: That's B-a-r-w-i-n.

0 (By Mr. Morris) Mr. Barwin, have you previously
testified before the New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission
or one of its Examiners?

A No, I have not.

0 Would you briefly state your education and your
experience in the petroleum industry?

A I received a Bechelor of Science Degree with a
major in Geology of Ohioc State University in 1956 and a
Master of Arts Degree Geology Major from the University of
Wyoming in 1961, I was employed for two years by the Pan
American Petroleum Corporation, one year in Casper, one year
in Denver, Colorado. Following this I spent five years with
Kerr-McGee in Denver, Colorado doing exploration and develop-
ment work in the Rocky Mountains. This was followed hy two
years with Kerr-McGee in our New Oreleans, Louisiana Office
and I have spent the last yvear and a half in our Amarillo,
Texas Office doing exploration and development work in
Arizona and New Mexico.

Q What is your area of responsibility in the Amarillo (

Office?

A My responsibility has been the greater part




of the last year and a half, the Four Corners area and
the area in discussion.
0] What is your familiarity with the subject pool?
A I have worked this area, both exploration and
development wise and was present during the drilling and
logging of the Kerr-McGee Navajo J-1 Well which was the
discovery well for the Akah Nez-Devonian Pool.
MR. MORRIS: Are the witnesses gualifications
acceptable?
MR, UTZ: Yes, they are.

0 {(By Mr. Morris) Mr. Barwin, if you will refer to
what has been marked Exhibit Number 1 in this case and state
what that is and what it shows.

A Exhibit Number 1 is a plat showing the location of
the Kerr-McGee J-1 Navajo Well which is the discovery well
for the Akah Nez-Devonian Pool. It is located seven hundred
ninety feet from the north and east lines of Section 23 in
Township 23 North, Range 20 West,

Q Let me stop you right there, Mr. Barwin. Where is
this just :xregionally with respect to some well-known land
marks in this area?

A The J-1 Well is about seven miles due east of the

Arizona-New Mexico border. The community and Indian School
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of Toadalena are located about two and a half miles northeast
of the J~1 Well,

Q When was the discovery well completed?

A This well was completed on the Ffifteenth of November
1967.

Q And what is the depth of that well?

A The total depth of the well was forty-three hundred
feet,

0 And what is the producing interval in the well?

A The producing interval in the well, the perforations
are shown on Exhibit Number 1 from thirty-nine eighty-two to
four thousand eight and four thousand eighteen to four thou-
sand eighteen to four thousand twenty-eight and these two
intervals, perforated intervals are hoth in the McCracken
~Sandstone of Devonian Age which is the pay section ir the well.

A The McCracken Sandstone of Devonian Age is a
white to very light gray, fine to coarse grained, well-rounded
fractured quartzrose sandstone with a few thin shale laminae.
It's a very wide spread blanket-type deposit that is found
regionally throughout the Four Corners Area.

Q I see another well shown on Exhibit 1 to the north-

east. Did that well penetrate this formation?




A Yes, it did. That well is the Kerr-McGee Navajo
A~-1 Well which was drilled almost exactly one year aqo to
a total depth of two thousand nine hundred twenty feet in
Precambrian and we did penetirate the McCracken Sands%one
of Devonian Age in that well.
0 Is it productive?
A It is not productive. There was no shales en-
countered. It is water bearing, it is too low structurally.
Q Where is the nearest o0il production to this area?
A The nearest presently producing oil fields ihclude
Tocito Dome which is located about twenty miles northeast of
thea J-1 Well, the production here is from Limestone and
Pennsylvanian formation. Also, about twenty miles to the
northwest of the J-1, is the Dinah Bi Keyah field which
produces from a tertiary shell that's been intruded into the
Pennsylvanian Age sédiments.
0 Does Exhibit 1 show the leasehold interest in this

area?

A Yes, it does. The leasehold interest in the surround-

ing acreage are shown.

0 And what is the royalty ownership in this area?
A This is all Navajo Indian land.
0 Refer to Exhibit Number 2 and state what that exhibit

|
I
.



is what it shows.

A Exhibit Number 2 is a copy of the pertinent portion
of Schlumberger induction electrical survey in the Kerr-
McGee Navajo J-1 well. It's on a scale of five inches to one
hundred feet and it shows, we have indicated on this Exhibit,
the limits of the productive McCracken sandstone of Devonian
age, the top of which is 3974, the base 4052, We have also
indicated on here the previously mentioned perforated intervals

from 3982 to 4008 and 4018 to 28.

0 Have vou determined from this loqg, the effective

porosity in the interval that you have perforated?

A We feel that we are dealing with about 25 feet of
net pay.
0 Yes, and have you been instrumental in computing the

effective porosity in this zone?

A Yes,

0 And what is that?

A The range of porosity in this zone is on the order of
six to eleven percent and our average fiqure is about eight
percent,

O Refer next to the regional structural map, U.S.
Geological Survey Map, which is marked as Exhibit 3, and point

out the features of that map, please.
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A The purpose of Exhibit 3, is to clarify regionally
the structural position of the Kerr-McGee Navajo J-1 well.
This is a reproduction of a portion of a published U.S.G.S.
Map, structure contour map, that is contoured on the bDakota
Sandstone. It was published in 1963 and I think, rather
clearly shows the structural positiien of the J-1 well, as
being along or near the crest of the major northwest south-
east trending Peaddlema anticline.

Q Now, is your structure in this particular area

further shown on Exhibit 42 |

A Yes, it is. |
i

Q Puint.out the features of that exhibit, please?

A On Exhibit Number 4, again, we have a tract showing

the area around and immediately adjacent to the discovery well
of the Akah Nez Pool, and we have attempted to show on here,
to the best o6f our current knowledge what the most likely
structural configqutghion:n is, namely that we are near the crest
of the Toiddlenaaantidline.
Q At the present time there is only the one well that
has been drilled in this pool, is that correct?
A That's correct. 5

Q Do you have sufficient information, at this time, to

|
1

determine the acrial extent of the: rescrvoir?

A It is extremely difficult at this stage, and with the
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limited information we have to make a definite statemaent about
that. We have, of course, no comparabléc production from the
MeGpsEcksn Sandstone, with which to compare the Navajo J-1 Well.
I would say that at least at this stage we certainly have no
indication that it's going to he extremely limited and I think
ultimately it will depend almost entirely on what the actual
structural confiquration is in the area adjacent to the J-1.
Q Were BExhibits 1 through 4 prepared by you:or under
your direction?
A Yes, they were.
MR. MORRIS: We offer Exhibits 1 through 4 into
evidence.
MR. UTZ: Without objection, Exhibits 1 through 4
will be entered into the record of this case.
(Whereupon Applicant's Exhibits

1 through 4 were offered and
admitted in evidence.)

MR. MORRIS: Mr. Examiner, we will have another witness,

with respect to the engineering aspects of the Reservoir, but
that's all we have on Direct Examination of Mr. Barwin.
MR, UTZ: Are there questions of Mr, Barwin?
CROSS EXAMINATION
BY MR. ARNOLD:

0 Mr. Barwin, there are a couple of gas wells completed

in the same general area in this Zone also, aren't there? If so,
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where are they located?

A We dc have a shut in nelium Bearing Gas Well, that is
located three and, oh, a quarter mile northwest of the J-1 Well,
that is correct.

Q Is it on the same structure?

A It is on the samme structural feature along the
Toaddlepaanticline, that is correct. The specific relationship
between that well and this J-1 Well, is not immediately clear at
this time.

Q You don't know whether there is a relationship between
the gas production and the oil production?

A Well, as usually occurs in the development of such a
rank wildcat area as this, we have discovered with each succeeding
well that we have drilled oubt heie, that the problem becomes
considerably more complicated, and it appeared previously --

at the present time I would say that it would appear that we

have more structural relief along the crest of this thing than
we initially thought, and that quite possibly the presence of
several local dohes and saddles along the crest of the anti-
cline would seem to be very likely.

Q Is there any helium\qas present in this oil well, at
all?

A The small amount of yas that is produced with the well

does have a helium content, it is lower than the helium content
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it-is--lower than the helium content in the well to the north.
MR. UTZ: What percentage helium is it?

A I think it is slightly over four percent.

0 (By Mr. Arnold) Did you mention a permé&ability
figure in this well?

MR. MORRIS: Our other witness will testify with
respect to the permgability.

Q One other thing, I notice a couple of pronunciations
on the name of this field. Why don't we all get it straightened
out, to begin with, who is the expert on Navajo?

MR. POHLMANN: I am no expert, but Akah Nez, is
pronunciation, just+ plain --
MR. ARNCLD: That's all the questions I have.
MR. UTZ: Other questions? Witness may be excused.
(Witness Excused.)

IVAN D. GEDDIE

called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, was examined

and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. MORRIS:

Q Mr. Geddie, will you please state your name, where
you reside, by whom you are employed and in what capacity?

A My name is Ivan D. Ceddie, that's spelled G-E~D~D-I-E,
I am employed by the Kerr-MéGee Corporation, I live in Oklahoma

City, and I am a professional petroleum enginecr.
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0 Have you previously testified before the New Mexico

0Oil Conservation Commission or one of its Examiners?
A I have not.

Q Would you briefly state your education:anédxexpérience

in the petroleum industry?

A I graduated from Louisiana Poélytechnic Institute
in 1954, immediately upon graduation I was employed by the
Mobilce 0il Corporation and worked for Mobil:: approximately
twelve years, I held a position of field exploitation engineer,
reservoir engineer and unitization and conservation engineer,
in Oklahoma.and in West Texas and since the last two years I
have worked for the Kerr-McGee Corporation, and the title of
my position is conservation and unitization engineer with Kerr-

McGee.

Q What is your familiarity with the subject Pool,
Mr. Geddy?
A Well, I have made a study of the history of drilling
) the J-1 Well, the economics,.the cost of drilling that well,
estimated the recoverys from eighty acre tracts and forty acre

spacing in the field and economics of drilling wells, in g<2neral

in the Akah Nez Field.

MR. MORRIS: Are the witness's qualifications acceptible?

MR. UTZ: Yes, they are.
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0 (By Mr. Morris) Mr. Geddie, please refer to
Exhibit Number 5, entitled Reservoir Data Sheets and point
out the features as shown on this Exhibit.

A Exhibit Number 5 is a Reservoir Data Sheet showing
the information that we have available on the McCracken
Sandstone of Devonian Age in the Akah Nez Field. The top of
the sand in the J-1 Well, is plus five thousand one hundred
six feet sub-sea. The net sand thickness in this well is
approximately twenty five feet. The porosity as determined from
log caléulations is eight percent. The average permeability
calculated by Darcys Radial Flow Calculations is one hundred
sixty three point five millidarcies. The bhottom hole pressure
was measured at seven hundred sixty six PSIG, this is a
shut in bottom hole pressure. The gravity of the o0il has heen
measured at forty-seven point forty five degrees. On initial
tests, the initial test data or test data on the was as shown
on the bottom of this exhibit, the well was completed on
Novembeirr 15, 1567, and our initial test was on November the
19th., The well pumped one hundred sixty barrels of oil on
this test, and sixty-two harrels of water with GOR of 109 cubic
feet per barrel of oil. We tested the well again on November 25,
1967, and it pumped two hundred two barrels of o0il and sixty-
four barrels of water per day. On December 3rd, we again
tested the well, and it pumped two hundred thirty-two barrels

of oil and forty-four barrels of water per day.
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0 Mr. Geddie, in the completion of this well, how was
the well treated?
A We did fracture treat the well, in the completions

operations. We set five and a half inch casing and cemented

and then perforated and fracked.

0 And was this a water frack?

A It was not., It was an oil frack,

0 It was an oil frack?

A Yes.

0 From this information, do you have any opinion con-

cerning the effectiveness of one well in this pool to drain a
given area that would be established by the Commission as
a proration unit for the Pool?

A Well, in my opninion, and based upon my calculations,
Darcys Radial Flow Calculations and based upon my knowledge of
petroleum reservoirs, in general, it is my opinion that one
well will drain in access of eighty acres.

0 Have‘you made some calculaticns, Mr. Geddie, that
are not shown as exhibits here, as to the reserves in place in
this field, and have you computed those for forty and eighty
acre units?

A Yes, sir, I have. I calculated reserves for this

field, based upon the eight percent porosity, which was pra-

viously given in the testimony of our geologist, and with a water.. .
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saturation of thirty percent, which calculated from logs, and
from this calculation that a formation volume factor estimated
at one point zero five, which is necessary for us to estiﬁate,
vbecause we have no data available to us. We determined the
reserves for eighty acres to be one hundred fifty five thousand
barrels of oil, and the reserves for forty acres to be seventy-
eight thousand barrels of oil, this is the recoverable reserves
and assuming an eighteen percent recovery of the original oil
in place.

MR. UTZ: How much for eighty?

A One hundred fity-five thousand barrels and seventy-
eight thousand for forty.

0 (By Mr. Morris) ©Now what was the cost of your dis-
covery well? |

A Our discovery well cost one hundred fifty thousand
dollars. We feel thag we can drill subsequent wells for-.
something less than that we estimate the cost of the average
well in the field to be on the order of one hundred twenty-
five thousand dollars.

Q Now, comparing the cost with your reserve calculations
andltaking into account other matters of economics, do you arrive
at ény conclusions with respect to the development of this Pool
on forty acres versus cighty acres proration units?

A Yes. The oil is being sold for two dollars eighty

cents a barrel out there, and we have to pay forty-two cents
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a barvel trucking charge. My economics using the two dollars
eighty cents and the forty-two cents trucking charge plus
fifty cents a barrel operating cost, which is rather high
operating cost, but is factual for this area, because of the
terrain and and the difficulties in operation, and the snow,
the weather and what have you, result in a well on eighty
acres yielding a net profit, before income tax and before
other tax deduction, of one hundred five thousand dollars.
A well on forty acres will yield a net loss before these same
items of nine thousand dollars. I might go on to say that
the one hundred five thousand dollar return for one hundred
twenty-—-five thousand dollars investment makes this a, let's
say a marginally attractive investment, and even at that it's

certainly not a highly attractive investment.

Q Is this discovery well on pump?
A The discovery well is on pump, yes sir.
Q And do you anticipate that additional development

wells in the pools will also have to be put on pump from the
very beginning?
A Yes.

0 Do you have any anticipation that the area will be

served by pipeline in the near future?

A No, of course, if we arce able to develop a large field
here, then I assume we would be able to either build a pipeline

or interest sonmeone else into coming in, but this is on down the
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line a year or so, at least, I would assume, before we are able
to determine the aerial extent of the field and the productive
capacity, and so forth.

0 Even if pipeline were developed for this area, would
that significantly change your recovery and your economic picture
in this pool?

A If we are able to get a pipeline into the field the
forty acre drilling still would not be economically attractive
it would make eighty acre drilling more attractive and would
yield a break even proposition something on this order, for
forty acre drilling,.

Q Do you have any proposal to make to the commission
for the adoption of special rules and regulations for this
Pool?

A Yes, I have prepared an exhibit and I believe it is
Exhibit Number 6, that shows the Field Rules that I propose
for the Akzh MNez Devonian Pool, I will briefly go through these,
they are rather standard rules. Rule Number 1, makes the field
rules to be adopted here applicable to the Pool limits of the
Akah Nez Devonian Pool, in an area of one mile around this
0il pool. Rule Number 2, establishes eighty acre spacing.

Rule Number 3, is a standard unorthodox size or shape rule,

where you have unorthodox tracts in the public"land_survey.
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Rule 4, provides that each well shall be located no closer
than three hundred thirty feet to a governmental quarter
quarter Section. Rule 5, is a standard exception rule, that
permits administrative granting of location exceptions due to
topographic reasons after notification of off-setting operators
has been given, twenty days after notice of the off-set operators
has been given, and no objections received. Rule 6, provides
for a proportional factor of two point zero for a standard
proration unit, and consisting of seventy-nine through eighty-
one acres.

0 All right., Mr. Geddie, with respect to that allow-
able factor of two under current unit allowables that would
vield what allowable for the subject well, for the discoverv
well?

A For the discery well, we will have one hundred forty
barrels a day allowable plus twenty-four barrels a'day
discovery allowable yielding, One hundred sixty-four bafrels

a day, total allowable for the well,

Q And is the well capable of producing that allowable?
A It is,
Q Now, your Rule 4 provides a flexible well location

pattern, do you have another exhibit prepared showing the

permissible locations. in the pool as presently defined by

Commission Order?

A Yes, I do. This is Exhibit Number 7, and Exhibit Number

7 shows the pool limits as presently established, which is the
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northeast quarter of Section 23, Township 23, north twenty
wést, as you can see the J-1 Well is spotted in the northeast
quarter of that quarter section. The area shown hatched on the
plat is the permitted well location for each quarter quarter
Section.

o) Now, further with respect to the Well locations, is
there any particular reason why you have prepared a flexible
rather than a fixed well location pattern?

A Yes, this is very rough country, mountainous country,
rugged terrain, and it is our belief that the operators should
be allowed to drill the well within three hundred thirty feet
of the quarter section line, quarter quarter section line of
any quarter section, and that they, of course, be allowed to
drill additional wells in each eighty acre tract. Now, my
next exhibit, Exhibit Number 8, shows the terrain in this area,
and this is prepared from a preliminary topographic survey
made by the U.S.G.S. and shows the terrain in the area of
the Navajo J-1. These locétions in here are very cxpensive to
make and even with this liberal location with this locatign
tolerance that we are asking for here, we will undoubtedly have
some locations in subsequent development in thié field that
will have to be brought in as exceptions, but it costs us

about fifteen thousand cdollars to make location on one of these

wells.
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MR. UTZ: Those contour lines being close together

that means it is pretty steep doesn't it?

A Yes, sir, that's pretty steep. Those are forty foot
contour intervaels ok ten, they are forty foot contour lines,
Q (By Mr. Morris) Mr. Geddie, do you have én opinion
concerning the effect of the proposed rules and regulations to

prevent waste and protect correlative rights?

A In my opinion the proposed rules will prevent waste

and protect correlative rights.

Q Are you proposing temporary or permanent rules?
A Temporary rules.
Q Were Exhibits 5 through 8, prepared by you or under

your direction?
A Yes, J

MR. MORRIS: We offer Applicant's Exhibits 5 through

8 into evidence.

. MR. UTZ: Without objection, Exhibits 5 through 8 will

158
6}

entered into the record of this case.

{(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibits
5 through 8 were offered and
admitted in evidence.)

MR. MORRIS: That's all under Direct Examination.

MR. UTZ: Other questions of the witness?

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. ARNOLD:

Q Has a survey been made, which fixes the acreage in

3
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all the sub-divisions out there? Or you speak of Standard and
Non-Standard prolation units, I was wondering what you are
using for acreage?

A Well, we have a requirement to make a survey, which
we inherited, more or less, when we leased this area, and it
will be and is being surveyed by a contract surveyor in that
area, and he will fix Standard Governmental Section Units, and
so forth in the area.

Q There isn't any reason to expect that there will be a
lot of non-standard units there, then?

A No, sir. As I understand it he plans to grid this
with a Standard Township and Range Grid, and of course, there
will be the normal correction line work, at the Township, and
Section line, where you have a correction line, odd-wall section,
that correction line, but other than that, it should be a
Standard Section grid, one mile square grid.

MR. UTZ: Will this conform to the N.M.P.M. as the
land office uses? |

A Now, you are going :past:i my knowledge of Survey work
out here. We, of course, as I said, we have this contract
-surveyor out there, what is the gentleman's name, Mr. Ecklehawk,
and I assume that he was going to tie it in with existing surveys
to the best of his ability.

MR. UTZ: Do you know about that?
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MR. POHLMAN: Yes, he will. And I can't testify
that this 1s the absolute ‘truth, but I am sure that's what
he is doing. ‘

MR, WILLIAMS: I am C. D. Williams, with Kerr-McGee,
and each lease is surveyed and the survey plat is filed with
the U.S.G.S. before permit to drill is approved by the U.S.G.S.

MR. UTZ: Thank you.

MR. ARNOLD: Will these surveys be accepted by the
General Land Office then, as a final survey on that area?

MR. McGRATH: No, they just don't do it, unless
they have a man out there that checks the notes, and then they
will, and they normally do it on Indian Lands, however, we have
had some, but these are not G.L.0O. Surveys.

MR. UTZ: Then to boil it down, it will be a Navajo
Survey, but they will try to conform with the Land Office
Township Lines.

MR. McCGRATH: The Land Office does put out what they

call, protraction diagrams, which if. this land were ever so

surveyed, this is the way it would be and they try to follow

those.

MR. UTZ: Does that answer your question, Mr. Arnold?

MR. ARNOLD: I was just trying to prevent getting into

a situation where we had to have a Hearing eventually, for every
(Vg . . .
Unit, which varied more than two acres, if the General Land

Office comes in and re-calculat&§ all the acreageg wWhat we are
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already having on a lot of gas units in the San Juan Basin,
and of course, the rules have now been re-written to say that
if the variation is not more than twenty-five percent of the
Standard Unit, in either direction that the District Office
can approve the non-standard location, without the necessity of
a hearingy of course, I believe you do say, without notice of
hearing?

A Yes, we do, I was trying to remember exactly how it
was worded, let's see exactly what we say here: May grant
exception without notice of hearing when an application has
been filed, for a non-standard unit comprising the governmental
quarter section lot or the unorthodox size or shape of the
Tract as due to variation of the legal sub-division of the
Public Lands Survey, so it can be granted by administrative
action,.

Q (By Mr. A¥nold) You wouldn't object to that being
written like the gas wells &rder, or that if it doesn't exceed
twenty--five percent of a Unit, either direction, that it can
be approved in the Digtrict Office?

A No, sir, I wouldn't have any objection to that?

MR. UTZ: Are there other guestions? Witness may

be excused,

(Whereupon, Witness excused.)

MR. GEDDIE: Mr. Utz, I might make one remark.
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Mr, Arnold asked me if it would satisfy us to include the
twenty~five percent provision in the field rules as opposed
to that twenty-five percent variation, from a Standard Unit
Provision in the field rules, and I told him, that it was
satisfactory, as far as Kerr-McGee is concerned, so if you
all want to re-write the rules there to permit District
Office approval of unorthodox size units up to twenty-five
percent, that's all right.

MR, UTZ: All right, sir. Do you have another
witness?

MR. MORRIS: No, that's all we have.

MR, UTZ: Statements in the case.

MR, HATCH: I have a telegram from Anadarko
Production Company, supporting the application.

MR. UTZ: Case will be taken under Advisement.
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MR. HATCH: Case 3709, reopened, in the matter of
Case No. 3709 being reopened pursuant to the provisions of
Order No. R-3366, which order established 80-acre spacing units
for the Akah Nez-Devonian 0il Pool, San Juan County, New Mexico.
MR. MORRIS: Mr. Examiner, I am Richard Morris of
Montgomery, Federici, Andrews, Hannahs & Morris, Santa Fe,
appearing on behalf of Kerr-McGee Corporation. We will have one
witnhess in this case, Mr. Geddie, and I ask that he be sworn,
please.
(Witness sworn.)
(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibit
Numbexr 1, inclusive, was marked

for identification.)

IVAN D. GEDDIE

called as a witness on behalf of the Applicant, having been

first duly sworn, was examined and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. MORRIS:

Q Mr. Geddie, please state your name and where you reside?

A My name is Ivan D. Geddie, and I reside in Oklahoma
City.

o] By whom are you employed and in what capacity?

A I am employed by the Kerr-McGee Corporation as a

Conservation and Unitization Engineer,.




0 Have you previously qualified before the Commission
or one of its examiners, and have vyour qualifications as an
engineer been established and accepted as a matter of record?

A Yes, I testified in this same hearing 3709 last vear,
when it was initially heard.

Q Was Kerr-McGee the applicant for the original pool
rules in the Akah Nez-Devonian 0il Pools at that time?

a Yes, they were.

Q Please refer to the package of exhibits marked as
Exhibit Number 1 in this case, and first please refer to the plat
that is shown in that package of exhibits. Does this show the
location and designation of the discovery well for this pool?

A Yes, it does. The discovery well for the Akah Nez-
Devonian Pool is the Navajo J No. 1. This well is located in
the northeast aguarter of the northeast quarter of Section 23,
23N, 20W, San Juan County, New Mexico.

Q What is the total depth of that well?»

A The well was drilled to a total depth of 4,300 feet.

Q When was that well drilled and completed?

a It was completed on November 15, 1967.
Q What is the producing interval in this well?
A The well was completed in the McCracken sand of

Devonian Age.




If you will ﬁow turn to the electric log section of
the exhibit, which is the next exhibit in the packet, you will
see that the well produces through perforations from 3,982 feet
to 4,008 feet, and 4,018 feet to 4,028 feet.

The perforated interval was found to be productive of
0il. No additional wells have been drilled in this field since
the initial discovery well,

0 Has a structure map been ofepared on the Devonian
Formation in this area?

A Yes, the next exhibit shows the structure on the top
of the McCracken sand that was presented at the original field
rules hearing. No new information is availablé, and
consequently we have not éhanged this structure map.

0 Nothing has occurred since the original hearing that
would cause you to believe that the structure is any different

from what was originally presented at the first hearing?

A That 1is correct.
0 Do you have an exhibit showing the reservoir data?
A Yes, the next exhibit shows the reservoir data that

we have available on the McCracken Sand of Devonian Age, and it
was obtained from the J 1 well. 7T believe this information is

self-explanatory, and I won't read it off the exhibit wunless

the Examiner reaguests that I do so.




0 Is this information sabstantially the same as
presented to the Commission at the original field rules hearing?

A That is correct.

0 What is the present well location requirements under
the temporary field rules, and what is your recommendation
concerning the cvontinued spacing of wells in this area?

A Well, the location that was granted at the original
field rules hearing allowed, permit:ted the drilling of a well in
any 40-acrea gquarter section tract, at a point no closer than
330 feet to the quarter quarter section line. At this original
hearing, 80-acre spacing units were granted.

0 And vyour discovery well, the J 1, fitted into this
spacing pattern?

A Yes, it did. It complied with that pattern of spacing
or drilling.

0 What is your opinion concerning the ~":quacy of the
80-acre spacing rule?

A In my opinion, the 80-acre spacing rule is applicable
to this field and should he continued.

0 Please refer to your next exhibit showing the
topography in this area. Does this topography have an effect

upon your continued request for flexible well locations in that

area?




A Yes, it does. This is a section out of a topographic
map, and shows the very rugged topography in the area of the
Navajo J No. 1 well. It is necessary that we have considerable
tolerance in locating wells in order to bhe able to make a
location in this area.

0 What is the approximate cost of drilling a well in
this field to that Devonian Formation?

A The cost is approximately $150,000 to drill the
Navajo J No. 1 well,

Q Does this cost reflect the problems that you have with
respect to topography?

A Yes, it does. The roads and location alone cost in
excess of $15,000 on the Navajo J No. 1 well.

0 In your opinion, would it be economically feasible to
drill wells on a spacing pattern of less than 80 acres?

A Tt would not he economically feasible to drill on a -
pattern of less than 80 acres.

0 Have you prepared an exhibit showing the summary of
the production history on the J 1 well since it was completed to
the .present time?

A Yes, the next exhihit shows the production by months

from Navaje J No. 1 well. On the lower part of this exhibhit, you

will see a history of the tests that were run on the well during




the time that it was producing. You will notice that on
November ;Sth of 1967, which was a complete date, the well was
making, tesied 160 barrels of o0il, and with a GOR of 109 to 1,

On February 2lst of 1968, after producing only three
months or so, the well tested 123 barrels of oil per day, with a
gas-oil ratio of 2,399.

On February 29th, which is only eight days later, the
well tested 103 barrels of oil per day, with a gas-oil ratio of
2,872, an increase of approximately 600 cubic feet per barrel
since the test eight days earlier.

Shortlw after this, the well was shut in to conserve
the gas productién. T could elaborate on why that well was shut
in.

Q If you will, please?
A As I said, the lower part of this exhibit clearly
shows the problem. The value of the gas was declining so

rapidly that we felt that it would not be prudent economically to

continue to produce the o0il, and to flare and to Qent the gas to
the atmosphere, so at this point we did shut the well in afltexr

an economic analysis of this. We do pnlan to produce the well
possibly in the future, if we do get a market for the gas. If

we are able to arrange for a market of the gas, I would assume we

would try to get some relief from this Conservation Commission,




and go ahead and vent the gas, and product the remaining oil

reserves.,

0 At the present time, you are exploring a possible
market for the gas?

A Yes.

0 Please review the present rules that are in effect on
a temporary basis for this field, and state vour recommendations
to the Examiner with respect to what action the Commission
should take with respect to those rules?

A A copy of the rules adopted by the Conservation
Commission in Case No. 3709 is attached as an Exhibit.. Rule No.
1 makes the rules applicable to all wells completed in the pool
or within one mile thereof.

Rule No. 2 establishes 80-acre units.

Rule No, 3 permits the granting of an exception without
hearing for unorthordox size or shape units.

Rule No. 4 requires that no well be drilled closer
than 330 feet to a guarter quarter section line.

Rule 5 permits the granting of a location exception
for topographical reasons.

Rule 6 establishes a proration factor of 2.00 for a
standard size unit.

In my opinion, these rules are proper for the




Akah Nez Field, and should be made permanent. However, there
may be some additional drilling that will yield more information
on the field, and we certainly have no obhjection to the
Conservation Commission continuing the temporary rules for
another year or two, until development is completed, if they
desire to do so.

0 In your opinion, Mr. Geddie, will these rules, the
continuation of these rules either in permanent or temporary
form protect correlative rates and prevent waste of oil and gas
in this area?

A Yes.

MR. MORRIS: At this time, Mr. Examiner, we offer
into evidence Kerr-McGee Corporation's Exhibit Number 1 in this

reopened case.

MR. NUTTER: Kerr-McGee Exhibit Number 1 will be

admitted in evidence.

(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibit
Number 1, inclusive, was
admitted in evidence.)

MR. MORRIS: That is all I have.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. NUTTER:

Q Mr. Geddie, in the original hearing of this case, did

you offer any estimate of the reserves which were in place in




this reservoir?

A I believe we did on cross examination in that matter.
I have looked at the reserves volumetrically again, and I would
be willing to give another estimate of the reserves.

Q I just wondered if you had a current estimate of
remaining reserves here or of the original reserves?

A Yes, I estimate that the reserves, this is volumetric
still, we have been unable to come up with a reserve estimate
based upon anything other than the volumetric determination. We
estimate that that well on the 40 acres would recover 83,000
barrels of o0il, and a well on 80 acres would recover 166,000
barrels of oil,

The economics, as I have them computed here, show that
on 40-acre spacing, we would lose $33,000 by developing on
40; and on 80, we have a profit of only $84,000, which is still
not a significant profit when compared with $150,000 initial
investment.

0 If we look at decline in production which occurred
from November to February, in all probability the well won't
make these volumetric calculated reserves unless some artificial
stimulation was given to production, don't you agree?

A I agree there is a definite posgsibility. However, if

you graph these out, and I have, you will find that there was a
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very rapid decline in oil production during the first month, and
then it seems that on into January we begin to get a leveling
out and a tailing off effect, so we may continue to produce for
some period of time at the 100 barrel per rate a day, or some-
thing on that order.

(9] Your test on February 2lst indicated 123 barrels of
oil a day, and then eight days later it had fallen to 103 barrels.
How much was it making the last dav of production?

A The last day of production, well, the last three days
it made about 250 barrels, if I remember correctly. It was
shut in the middle of the third day, so it is hard to say, but
it is something in the order of about 90 barrels per day average

during that time.

0 It made 250 in the last two and a half days, in other

words?
A Yes.
0 The o0il has to be trucked out, 1 presume.
A Yes, that is correct. We have a trucking charge here

of about forty-two cents a barrel.

Q Now, how far away is the nearest market for gas?

A They are marketing the gas over, I believe it is at
Shiprock, I believe, is where they are trucking it to.

Q The gas?
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. Oh, excuse me. The gas is a helium content gas, and
there is no immediate--we need a plant in the area.

Q This is not ordinary gas?

A No, it will not burn, it is not that type of gas, and
so the problem here is determining the feasibility of con-
structing the necessary plant to process this gas.

0 Mr. Geddie, wasn't another well or so drilled in that

neighborhood which was classified as a gas well? |

A Yes, they were up north of here.
Q Have those wells ever been connected to any market?
A No.

MR. NUTTER: Any further questions of this witness?

You may be excused. Do yon have anything further, Mr., Morris?
MR. MORRIS: No, sir.

MR. NUTTER: Does anyone have anything they wish to

N offer in Case 37097
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MR. HATCH: This Case No. 3709, in the matter
of Case No. 3709 being veonened pursuant to the pvovisions
in the matter of Order No. R-32656-4A, which order extended
80~acre gnacing uniis for the Allah Nez-Devonian Ci1 Pool,

~

San Juar County, New Mexico, for a veriod of two years.

MR, LOPEZ: I am Owen Townez, and 1 am an attorney

with Montgomery, Federici, Andrews, Hannahs and Morris of

Santa Fe. I have one vwitness.

called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, was
examined and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION
BY MR. LOPEZ:

Q Mr. Geddie, would vou state your name and tell
us by whom you are employed, and in what capacity?

A I am employed by the Kerr-McGee Corporation as
a petroleum engineer.

Q Have you previously testified before the 0il
Conservation Commission as an expert petroleum engineer
and are your qualifications a matter of record with
the Commission?

A Yes.,

MR. NUTTER: Yes, they arc.

BY MR. LOPEZ

G Has Kerr-McGee drilled a well in the Akah

%___—-_&
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Nez-Devonian 011 Pool, which is the subject of this

Hearing?
A Yes.
Q This well is one that is located in the north

half, northeast quarter of Section 23 and 23 north and

20 west, San Juan County, New Mexico, and the first page

of this exhibit shows this well. This is Exhibit 1.
(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibit No. 1 was
received.)

BY MR, LOPEZ:

Q What was the total depth of the Wez Well?

A £300 feet.

Q When was the well completed?

A November 15th, 1967.

Q At what interval did this produce?

A Well, as shown on Exhibit No. 2, it shows that
it was perforated at 1,382 feet and at 4,028 feet, and it
was found to be productive of oil., The well was initially
tested at 160 barrels of oil per day. The next Exhibit,

which is a structure map--

Q (Interrupting) Do you mean Exhibit No., 37

A Yes, sir, that is Exhibit No. 3.

Q What other well has been drilled in this field?
A The Navajo-Gruncwald, which is located 1,800

feet from the north line and 780 feet from the east line



A Yes, there s some helium in it.
0 This gas from this arca, there is not any

helium produced at the piant, is there?

A No, sir, there is not.
Q The gas over in Arizona, those wells ovex there,

that ie¢ being processed for heating, however, isn't i¢?
A No, sir, not the oil wellc that are immediately
across the line, they are in Dinehbikeva (sic) Field in
Arizona.
Q Where they are processing helium gas, that is
further south?
A Yes, in the Pinto-Dome/Navajo Springs area, in
the Apache country.
(Whereupon, a discussion was held off
the record.)
BY MR. LOPEZ:
Q Are you prepared to summarize the information
on this reservoir?
A Yes, Exhibits 4 and 5 show this information,
I would like particularly to call the February 29th,
1968-test on Exhibit 5 to the trial examiner's attention.
Based on these, it shows the test for the gas-oil wratio

was increasing. The well was shut in on March 12th, 1968,

(a4

and aceummulative production at this time shows as 105

barrcls of oil,
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W

of Section 23, and it is also shown on the first Exhibit.

A well was drilled to the depth of 4,010 feet with a

=N

five and a half inch of casing set down 4,009, and then
operations were suspended on December 21st, 1970 due to
the heavy snows. The operator planned to continue test-
ing in the spring. The Grunewald Well seemed to confirm
the étructure map which we just discussed.
BY MR. NUTTER:

Q Did you find out anything before suspended
operations?

A Yes, sir, I conducted limited testing, and
the one test I saw, the well was producing approximately
2 million cubic feet of gas and some oil, but I assume
they plan to go back in and try to complete the well
in the spring.

Q bid your well make gas?

A Yes, sir, my well made 2,800 cubic feet of
gas per barrel, and approximately 100 barrels of oil.

Q Ivrecently have scen a form--T think it was
a Commission form--or a federal form, and I think it
indicated that the gas was not combustible; was it
carbon dioxide?

A I am recally not too much of an expert on this

gas. In this arca, I'd just rather not go into that,

Mr. Nutter.

Q Was there helium in this gas?
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Q Now, would you please refer to the Exhibit
No. 6 and identify it?
A Exhibit No. 6 shows the premitted well location

which has previously been established by tnis reservoir,
and it shows that the location tolerance is ratner
liberal. Exhibit No. 7 is a topographic map of the
area.

Q Now, turning to Exhibit No. 8, would you identify
that exhibit?

A Exhibit No. 8 is the ordexr which established
the rules presently in effect, and it provides for an
80-acre-unit spacing.

Q What action do you recommend that the Commi.ss ion
take in this Hearing?

A It is recommended that the Commission ex-
tend the temporary rules for one year to permit assess-
ment of information obtained from drilling the Grunewald
Well, and T would like to go on to state that we must
take some action in the field within the next year.

Q In your opinion, is it economically feasible
to drill on 40-acre spacing?

A No, because the wells cost approximately 150,000
dollars. 1In the light of cost--duc to the cost of roads
and location and preparation in mountainous country, the

volumetric recovery indicates that well on 40 will recover
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some at 82,000 barrels, which s a volumetric loss
of 33,000 dollars.

Q Tu your oninion, will one well adequately
drain the area, and protect iche carrelative rights?

A Yes.

Q Mr. Geddic, what we haw discussed in this

.

Hearing, has this been discussed with representatives

for the Tndians and with the USGS, are they aware of

your position in the matter?

A We have previously precented them with
copics of the field rules and thay had no objection
B to them,
Q Have you discusscd this with William Grunewald?
A Yes, and he informed me that he thought this was

reasonable and he would not take any part in the hearing

today.

-~

MR. T.OPEZ: I have no fTurther questions, M.
Examinex,

MR. NUTTER: Are theve any questions of Mr,
Goddie?

CROSS RXKAMINATION

BY PR, NUTTER:

Q Vou ecvablishad thr well a0 1958, aud then

continucd ¢ for once year until 1969, and then they




have continued it for two years until, in 1971, you
are now going to ask for a one-year extension, is that
correct?

A Yes, sir, that is correct, and 1 think that
1 just have stated that this year we must do something:
Either abandon the well or put it back on production,
or at least make some firm assessment of it because
of our lease~expiration problem., The lease starts
to expire on August 11st, and then, I believe,our
last lease in the area expires on December 31lst or
approximately along in there, about December 31st of
this year, 1971, and so this means we must--these
leases are not the type of leases you can hold without
producing from the well. The well must be produced in
order to hold the lease. We must take some action

this year.

REDIRECT EXAMINATTON

BY MR. LOPEZ:
Q Were the exhibits previously discussed pre-
pared by you or under your supervision?
A Yes.
MR, LOPEZ: I would 1ike to offer these
exhibits.

MR. NUTTER: Keyrr-McGee's Exhibits Nos. 1 through

8 will be admitted into evidence,
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Are there any further questions of Mr. Geddie?

You may be excused.

Do you have any further questions, Mr. Lopez?

MR. LOPEZ: No, I don't.

MR. NUTTER: Case No. 3709 (Reopened) will be

taken under advisement.
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before the New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission was
reported by me, and the same is a true and correct record
of the said proceedings, to the best of my knowledge,

skill and ability.
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NEW MEXTCO OTIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
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IN THE MATTER OF:

Case 3709 being reonened )

STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO
January 5, 1972

EXAMINER HEARING

)
)

pursuant to the provisions)
of Order No. R--3366-B )
80~acre svacing for the )
Akah Nez-Devonian 0il Pool)

San Juan Countv,
New Mexico

)

)
)

BEFORE: Daniel

5. Nutter,

Alternate Examiner.

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING

Case No. 3709
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I, RICHARD STURCRES, a Certified Shorthand Reporter, in and
for the County of Nernalillo, State of New Mexico, do hereby
certifv that the foreagoing and attached Transcript of Hearing
before the llew Mexico 0il Conservation Commission was reported
hv me; and that: the same is a true and correct record of the

said proceedings to the best of my knowledge, skill and ability|
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BEFORE THE

NEW MEXICO OIIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
CONFERENCI: ROOM, STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING

SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO
Maxrch 1, 1972

EXAMINER HEARING

IN THE MATTER OF:

Case 3709 being reopened pursuant to
the provisions of Order No. R-3366-B,
which order continued 80-acre spacing
for the Akah Nez-Devonian 0il Pool,
San Juan County, New HMexico.

BEFORE:

Richard L. Stamets
Examiner

TRANSCR1PT OF HEARING

Case No.

3709
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»MR. STAMETS: Case No. 3709.

MR. HATCH: In the matter of Case No. 3709 being
reopened pursuan£ to the provisions of Order No. R-3366-B,
which order continued 80-acre spacing for the Akah Nez-Devonian
0il Pool, San Juan County, New dMexico, for an additional
one-~year period. I believe Mr. Morris has something to
say .

MR. MORRIS: I am Dick Morris of Santa Fe and
appear for the Kerma-G Corporation. Kerma-G was the
original applicant for the special xules in this field,
and under which two wells were drilled. These wells have
not performed as well as it was hoped and I have been
advised by Kerma-G that they tend to plug the one

remaining well that they operate.

The other remaining well in the pool is
opéréted by another operator and Kerma-G is in no position
to say anything with respect to the reopening of this
application and as far as we are concerned, the spacing
in this pool can revert to 40-acre units.

MR. STAMETS: Are there any additional appearances
in Case No., 3709?

(No response.)

MR. HATCH: I would recommend in the absence
of anyone appearing that the speciai pool be abolished,

MR. STAMETS: The appropriate order will be
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STATE OF NEW MEXICQ )
) ss
COUNTY OFF BERNALILLO )

I, RICHARD E. McCORMICK, a Certified Shorthand Reporter,
in and for the County of Bernalillo, State of New Mexico do
hereby certify that the foregoing and attached ‘Transcript of
Hearing before the New Mexico 0Oil Conservation Commission was

reported by me; and that the same is a true and correct record

of the said proceedings to the best of my knowledyge, skill and

ability.
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RESERVOIR DATA SHEERT
AKAH-NIZ DEVONTAN RESERVOIR
SAN JUAN COURTY, NEW MEXICO

Top Sand (J-1 Well), Sub-Secc
Net Sand Thickness (J-1 Well)

Average Porosity . e
Average Permeability (calculated) .
BHP

0il Gravity

WELL TEST DATA

Date Date of
Well Completed Test

Navajo "J" No. 1 November 15, 1967  November 19, 1967

November 25, 1967

December 3, 1967

Exhibit No,
Caso No. 3709
January 10, 1968
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1 o CONSE
f\ ':I ! /5///:?

(e
CasE NO.

RVATION CO
EXHIBIT NO: o

+ 5,166 feel
25 feet
8 per cent
163.5 md.
766 psig
47,50

Test Data

Pump 160 barrels oil
and 62 barrels water
per day with G,O.R.
of 109 cubic feet per
barrel oil.

Pump 202 barrels oil
and 64 barrels water

per day.

Pump 232 barrels oil
and 44 barrels water
per day.
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SPECIAL RULES AND REGULATTONS FOR
THE ARAI-NEZ-DEVONIAN 071 POOL

RULE 1, Each well completed or recompleted in the Akah-Nez Oi)
Pool or in the Devonian formation within the defined vertical limits of
said pool and within onc mile thercof, and not nearcer Lo or within the
limits of another designated Devonian oil pool, shall be spaced, drilled,
operated, and produced in accordance with the Special Rules and Regu-

lations hereinafter set forth.,

RULE 2. Each well shall be located on a standard unit containing 80
acres, more or less, consisting of the N/2, $/2, E/2, or /2 of a govern-
mental quarter schion- provided, however, that nothing contained herein
shall be construed as prohibiting the drilting of a well on each of the
quarter-quarter sections in the un1t.

RULE 3. The Sccretary= “Director of the Commission may grant an
exceptlon to the requirements of Rule 2 without notice and heallng vhen
an application has been filed for a- nen-standard unit comprising a govern-
mental quarter-quarter secction or lot, or the unorthodox size or shape of
the tract is duc to a variation in the legal subdivision of the United
States Public Land Surveys. All operators offsetting the proposed non-
standard unit shall be notified of the application by registered or
certified mail, and the application shall state that such notice has been
furnished, The Secretary-Director may approve the application upon receipt
of written waivers from all offset operators or if no offset operator has
entered an objection to the formation of the non-standard unit within 30
days after the Sccretary-Director has reccived the application,

RULE 4. Each well shall be located no closer than 330 feet to a
governmental quarter-quarter scction line.

RULE 5, The Secretary- -Dircctor may grant an . exceptxon to the re-
quirements of Rule 4 without notice and hearing when an application has
been filed for an unorthodox location nccessitated by topographical con-
"ditions or the recomplction of a well previously drilled to another
horizon. All operators offsetting the proposed logation shall be notified
of the application by registered or certified mail, and the application
shall state that such notice has been furnished. The Secretary-Director
may approve the application upon receipt 'of written waivers from all o-
perators offsetting the proposed location or if no objection to the
unorthodox location has been entered w1Lh'20 days after the Sccretary-
Director has recejved the application. )

RULE 6., A standard proration unit (79 through 81 acres) shall be
assigned an 80-acre proportional factor of 2,00 for allowable purposes,
and In the event there is more than one well on an 80-acre proration unit,
the operator may produce the allowable assigned to the unit from the wells
on the unit in any proportion. The allcwable assigned to a non-standard
proration unit shall bear the same ratio to, a standard allo“able as the
acreage in such non-standard unit bears to 80 acres,

Exhibit No, .
Case No, 3709
Jannary 10, 1698
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FIELD RULLES HEARING
ACARH-REZ FIELD
San Juan Co., New Mexico

«330%

NE/4 Seccfion 23
T23N R20W

San Juan Co., News Mexico
Scale 11" =600’

E/%; éﬁ Permitted Well Location

EXHIBIT No.__
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CJANUARY 10, 1968
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RESERVOIR DATA SHEET
AKAH-NEZ DEVONTAN RESERVOIR
SAN JUAN COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

Top Sand (J-1 Well), Sub-Sec + 5,166 feet
Net Sand Thickness (J-1 Vell) 25 feet
Average Porosity 8 per cent
Average Permeability (calculated) 163.5 md.
BHP 766 psig
0il Gravity - b7.50

WELL TEST DATA

Date Date of
Well Completed Test Test Data

Navajo "J" No. 1  November 15, 1967 November 19, 1967 Pump 160 barrels’ oil
o and 62 barrels water

per. day with G.O.R.
; of 109 cubic feegt per
-barrel oil,

November 25, 1967  Pump 202 barrels oil
and 64 barrels water

per day.

December 3, 1967 Pump 232 barrels oil
and 44 barrels water

per day,

£
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January 8, 19€g




FIELD RULES HEARING
AKAH-NEZ FIELD
~ San Juon Co., New Mexico

B

 }=330%

NE/4 Seciion 23
T23N R20W

San Juan Co., New Mexico
Scale: 1" =600"

7 .
// Permitted Well Location ',
" EXHIBIT No.___ -

CASE No. 3709 (REOPENER)
.JANUARY 8 , 1969
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g  PRODUGTTION SUMMARY | » e
i _MONTH o OIL PRODUCTION
| NOVEMBER, 1967 D 1,316 BBIS.
| 'DECEMBER, 1967 | 2,183 BBLS.
JANUARY, 1968 ~ 3,408 BBLS.
FEBRUARY, - 1968 -~ 3,990 BBES.
: MARCH, 1968 (S. I. 3/12/68) R 1,268 BBLS.
|  CUMULATIVE PRODUCTION 12,165 BBLS.

TESTS OF SPECIAL INTEREST

DATE OF TEST. | ~ OIL  GAS WATER | GOR
»»»»» NOVEMBER 15, 1967 . 16OJBBLS.1 17 62 BBLS. _ 109
i FEBRUARY 21, 1968 123 BBIS. 295 20 BBLS. 2,399
3 FEBRUARY 29, 1968 103 BBLS. 297 26 BBLS., 2,872
] " '

EXHIBIT NO.
CASE NO. 3709 (REOPENED)
JANUARY 8, 1969
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION CCOMMISSION
Or THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE No. 3709
Order No. R-3366

APPLICATION OF KERR~McGEE CORPORATION
FOR SPECIAL POOL RULES, SAN JUAN COUNTY,

NEW MEXICO.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

‘BY THE COMMISSTION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on January 10, 1968,
at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Elvis A. Utz.

NOW, on this__ 22nd day of January, 1968, the Commission, a
guorum being present, having considered -the testimony, the record,
and the recowmendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised

in the premises,
 FINDS:

(1) “hat due public notice having been given as required by
law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject

matter thereof.

(2) 7That the applicant, Kerr-McCGee Corporation, sceks the
promulgation of special rules and y"*nlations for the Akah Nez-
Devonian 0il Pool, San Juan County, New Mexico, including a

provision for 80-acxe spacing units,

(3) That in oxder to prevent the economic loss caused by
the drilling of unnecessass wells, to avoid the augmentation of
risk arising from the drilling of an excessive number of wells,
to prevent reduced recovery vhich might result from the drilling
of too few wells, and to otherwise prevent waste and protect
correlative rights, temporary special rules and regulations
providing for 80-acre spacing units should be promulgated for

the Akah Nez-Devonian 0Oil Pool.

EXHIBIT NO.

CASY NO. 3709
(REOPENED )

JANUARY 8, 1969
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(4) That the temporary special rules and regulations
should be established for a period of one year in order to
allow the operators in the subject pool to gather reservoir
information to establish the area that can be efficiently and
economically drained and developed by one well.

(5) That this case should be reopened at an .examiner hearing
in January, 1969, at which time the operators in the subject pool
should be prepared to appear and show cause,why the Akah Nez-
Devonian Oil Pool should not be developed on 40-acre spacing units.

IT YIS THEREFORE ORDERED:

That temporary Special Rules and Regulations for the Akah
Nez-Devonian 0Oil Pool, San Juan County, New Mexicon, are herxeby

pronulgated as follows:

SPECIAL RULES AND REGUXLATIONS
’ FOR THE .
AKAH NEZ-DEVONIAN OIL POOL

RULE 1. Each well completed or recoupleted in the Akah Nez-
Devonian Oil Pool or in the Devonian formation within one mile
thereof, and not nearer to or within the limits of another
designated Devonian oil pool, shall be spaced, drilled, operated,
and produced in accordance with the Spzcial Rules and Regulations
her=zinafter set forth. ’

RULE 2. Each well shall be located on a standard unit
containing 80 acres, wore or less, consisting of the N/2, S/2,
E/2, or W/2 of a quarter section; provided, however, that
nothing contained herein shall be construed as prohibiting
the dArilling of a well on each of the quarter—quarter sections
in the unit.

RULE 3. The Sccretary-Director of the Commission may
grant an exception to the reguirements of Rule 2 without
notice and hearing when an application has been filed for a
non-standard unit comprising a quarter-quarter section ox
lot or the unorthodox size or shape of the tract is due to
a variation in the subdivision of the survey. All operators
offsetting the proposed non-standard unit shall be notified
of the application by registered or certified mail, and the
application shall state that such notice has been furnished.
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The Secretary-Director may approve the application upon receipt
of written waivers from all offset operators or if no offset
operator has entered an objection to the formation of the non-
standard unit within 30 days after the Secretary-Director has

received the application.

RULE 4. Xach well shall be located no closer than 330 feet
to a guarter-gquarter section line.

RULE 5. The Secretary-Director may grant an exception to
the requirements of Rule 4 without notice and hearing when an
application has been filed for an unorthodox location necessitated
by topographical conditions or the recompletion of a well previ-
ously drilled to another horizon. All operators offsetting the
proposed location shall be notified of the application by
registered or certified wmail, and the application shall state
that such notice has been furnished. The Secretary-Director
nay approve the application upon receipt of written waivers from
all operators offsetting the proposed location or if no objection
to the unorthodox location has been entered within 20 ‘days after
the Secretary-Director has received the application.

RULE 6. A standard proration unit (79 through 81 acres)
shall be assigned an 80-acre proportional factor of 2.00 for
allowable purposes, and in the event there is more than one
well on an 80-acre proration unit, the operator may produce
the allowable assigned to the unit from the wells on the unit

in any proportion.

The allowable assigned to a non-standard proration
unit shall bear the same ratio to a standard allowable as the
acreage in such non-standard unit bears to 80 acres.

XIT IS FURTHER ORDERED:

(1) That the locations of all wells presently drilling to
or compieted in the Akah Nez-Devonian Oil Pool or in the Devonian
formation within one mile thereof are hexeby approved; that the
operator of any well having an unorthodox location shall notify
the Aztec District Office of the Commission in writing of the
name and location of the well on or before February 1, 1968,

(2) ‘That each well presently drilling to or completed in
the Akah Nez-Devonian 0il Pool or in the Devonian formation within

[ .
[
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one mile thereof shall receive a 40-acre allowable until a Form
L C-102 dedicating 80 acres to the well has been filed with the
ol ' Commission.

/! ‘ (3) That this case shall be reopened at an examiner hearing .

: " in January, 1969, at which time the operators in the subject pocl
may appear and show cause why the Akah Nez-Devonian 0il Pool
should not be developed on 40-acre spacing units.

(4) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
entry of such further orders as the Comnission may deem neces-

sary.
‘ DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and yeaf hereinabove
designated.
STATE OF NEW MEXICO
; OIL CONSLERVATION COMMISSION
DAVID F. CARGO, Chairman .
é GUYTON B, HAYS, Member:
! A, L. PORTER, Jr., Member & Secretary
i
;
; SEAL
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